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8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Planning and Land Use Committee please

come to order.

Turn to Item No.6.

10

with public testimony.

11

Shepherd followed by Lance Holter.

12
13

.
MR. SHEPHERD:

We'll start

Number one would be Glenn

. BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Good morning, you wonderful people, you

14

hard working, long suffering people.

15

to duck.

16

words to say about this affair.

17

My name's Glenn Shepherd.

Don't for{jet
I hav;e very fB'w

I want to emphasize the fact that we do want

18

maps, well-illustrated maps indicating all of the

19

community plans, and don't I-eave it t-owords because

20

if you get people like Charlie J-encks playing wit.h a

21

bunch of words, we're in trouble.

22

only thing that we should go by, well-illustrated

23

maps.

So maps are the

Thank you very much.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

T0ank you, Glenn.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Question, Dain?
Good afternoon,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

PLU 08/12/03

1

4

Mr. Shepherd.

2

MR. SHEPHERD:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

MR. SHEPHERD:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Shepherd?

Si senor.
Question for you.

Amazing.
If we go for maps, you've been a

6

proponent -- a long-time proponent when we talked

7

about the aquifers, as far as

8

you've been very critical of those existing lines

9

and what they represent.

10

MR. SHEPHERD:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

tho~e

lines, and

You bet.
In the same situation here, how do w:e

12

determine those lines?

13

since you're talking about maps being very -- very

14

detailed?

15

MR. SHEPHERD:

What is your opinion on that

You're talking about two different things.

16

You're talking about a liquid, which is classifi€d

17

in the scientific terms as something that's

18

fugacious.

19

But the boundaries of maps, a surface of the

20

ground are not things that move around -- well, some

21

people would like to move 'ern.

22

It's here, there, and it's moving about.

But back to the -- back to the aquifer, to

23

emphasize that particular thing, if you can imagine

24

taking a large jar and filling it up with ice, and

25

the ice being rocks, it's got poor spaces in between
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the -- between the rocks which kind of indicate that

2

this is an analogy to volcanic rocks, and you pour

3

water into it, and I start sucking out of that jar

4

on one end with a straw, the water level's going to

5

go down.

6

If you come along and stick your straw in

7

there, then that water level is going to go down

8

twice as fast.

9

different -- two different straws, they are

Now, that boundary in between the

10

hydraulically connected -- and some of you

·11

councilmen know that this is hydraulically

12
13

connected.
So that particular boundary is nothing more

14

than kidding yourself of what's happening in the

i5

subsurface.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is that clear enough?
Actually, the comparison I us€d was

17

that your -- my analogy was that you made a point on

18

where lines should be drawn so my question was how

19

would we decide where the line is drawn?

20

there's a lot of factors.

21

I mean, it seems simple enough.

Because

Let's just

22

put down and make a blob on the map and draw the

23

lines, but there's so many issues that are involved

24

with that when you talking about urban rural

25

boundaries and the impacts of what goes outside and
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6

what goes inside.
And. so what determines -- what -- what

2
3

factors do you think are going to go into

4

determining where those lines go?

5

question to you, not about what's underneath that we

6

can't see and what's above it, but what issues do

7

you see?
And I know that you want us to be very

8
9

That's my

diligent.

You've always preached that -- excuse me,

10

you've always come to us and have knocked us on our

11

heads about you folks not doing your due diligence.

12

So I'm asking you what direction would you offer us

13

as far as direction to come up with how we come up

14

with these lines?

15

MR. SHEPHERD:

~s

The best thing I can give 'you right now

16

to lean on the people in the Planning Department.

17

They're the ones that deal with such things like

18

land boundaries, things of that nature.

19

them for idle dynamics.

20

bag.

Don't go to

That's -- that's not their

But you're trying to pin me down here about

21
22

two different things, entirely different things,

23

different set of physical situations that don't

24

apply.

25

The surface of the ground is one thing.
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1

underground and the liquids in it is another thing.

2

Those liquids move.

3

the -- the lao Aquifer and the Waihee Aquifer simply

4

don't exist.

The fictitious boundary between

They're -- they're hydraulically connected,

5
6

as one of you councilmen said before, I think it was

7

the councilmember from UpCountry, Makawao.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

MR. SHEPHERD:

10
11

12

Thank you, Mr. Shepherd.

Yeah.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Glenn.

Lance Holter followed

by ?tephen Jiran.
MR. HOLTER:

Good afternoon, Council, and Chair Nishiki.

13

On April 8th, 2003, I heard this statement in the

14

Planning Commission, and this was a question brought

15

up by an attorney regarding the definition of the

16

community plan, whether it was a law or if it was a

17

guideline.

18

And our Corporate Counsel said, along with

19

the Planning Commission, the community plan is law.

20

And I've been talking about this for some time,

21

though -the current plan -- the Planning Director at

22

that time saw it as a guideline.

23

We now have a Planning Director with national

24

and international experience, and we have a planning

25

staff with considerable local experience.
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1

recommendation was that we put a plan into effect in

2

our general plan with urban growth boundaries.
They went on to quote Representative Ed Case,

3

4

that you draw reasonable limits around these growth

5

areas, and you preserve the areas that you want to

6

remain open.

7

He further went on to state you don't allow

8

exemptions to your land use laws and allow them to

9

become developed.

The very basis, and this is the

10

staff report, the very basis for growth management

11

strategy must begin with lines on a map.
The suggestion of using adjectives such as

12
13

conceptual and generally or a guideline to me is a

14

loophole for sprawl.

15

what creates traffic is this sprawl, is unlimited

16

sprawl.

17

The enemy of infrastructure,

It destroys our quality of life, it destroys

18

the ability for us to have a -- a

19

to control and how to manage healthy

20

way growth for the future.

21

an idea of how
in a healthy

Our general plan is going to be in effect for

22

20 years.

23

you notice, has no maps at all.

24

Haiku Community Plan, we have three maps, three maps

25

that delineate zoning and planning districts.

The one that we

establish~d

In 1990, if

If you look at the
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1

have one for Haiku, and we also have one for Paia.

2

It was very simple for us to draw these boundary

3

areas.
I have been talking to developers for 22

4
5

years.

6

were realtors.

7

a map in the general plan.

8

My family were real estate developers.

They

Everywhere I've grown up, there was

And how this helps the developer is it helps

9

them understand what the rules are, what the laws.

10

are, what the boundaries are, and helps them then

11

therefore create a development plan that can

12

effectively go into place, and you won't be faced

13

with these delays of trying to establish a growth

14

boundary.

15

I encourage the use of maps.

I believe that

16

they're used nationally and internationally, and I

17

support our planning staff, and I support the

18

Planning Commission in the use of maps and the use

19

of urban growth boundaries.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Lance.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Thank you very much.
Any questions?

Dain?

Mr. Holter, are you

22

saying that -- when you use the word sprawl, that

23

with urban rural boundary lines, that there is no

24

sprawl or

25

services within the boundaries don't exist?

i~efficiencies

in providing government
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10

what you're
MR. HOLTER:

suggegtin~?

Well, I'm not clear what you're saying,

3

Mr. Kane.

I do believe that urban growth boundaries

4

create the opportunity to break up unlimited sprawl.
My concept of -- of doing away with maps is

5
6

that you would have one town from Makena to Kihei to

7

Sugar Beach to Maalaea to Waikapu to Wailuku to

8

Waihee to Kahului to Paia.

9

If we don't break those up with urban growth

10

boundaries, we have a infrastructure that is unable

11

to -- to keep up with the growth demands in the

12

area.

13

With urban growth boundaries, we can break up

14

these areas with greenways, with bikeways, make them

15

inter -- 'interchangeable as far as -- as being able

16

to get from one area to the other without having a

17

tangle of side streets and a tangle of connector

18

roads and a tangle of stoplights.

19

By having urban growth boundaries, we're able

20

to connect the communities and keep a community

21

identity in each area.

22

urban growth boundaries.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

That's my feeling about

Thank you.

Thank you, Lance.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Thank you.

Jiran followed by Lloyd Fischel.
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1

MR. JIRAN:

2

on my own behalf.

I'm a constituent from UpCountry.

I'm talking

I applaud you for wanting to assist In

3

the community plan, and I think the general plan and

4

the use of maps is a good idea.
There's a lot of maps out there.

5

In my

6

opinion, creating another map that's in conflict is

7

definitely going to create more problems than it's

8

worth.

9

The idea of giving guidance to those who

10

create the community plans via urban growth

11

districts I believe is a good one, but we also have

12

State land use maps that in -- in essence already do

13

the same.

14

Let's ensure that if -- as this bill

15

progresses and these maps are created, that they

16

actually match up with those existing maps and/or

17

are able to move around and have the flexibility to

18

match up if they are in conflict.

19

Because as Mr. Kane accurately pointed out

20

with the -- the first speaker today, how do you

21

designate that line on paper?

22

fictitiously come up with the line.

It's not easy just to

23

We do take enormous amounts of time, energy,

24

and. money to prepare community plans which, from my

25

perspective, is the basis of long-range planning and
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1

to get this -- the smart growth and the

2

infrastructure where the infrastructure is needed.
And as far as urban sprawl and -- and as far

3

4

as planning of those kind of buzz terms,

5

just leave that to the planners because they more --

6

know more than I do and -- but I just hope that you

7

are not creating more problems, you are actually

8

solving them by giving accurate guidance for those

9

people creating the community plans which is the

10

direction for the community to grow.

11

your time.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for Stephen?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

MR. JIRAN:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I only can

I appreciate

Dain?

Mr. Jiran, is that what it is?

Yes.
Have you participated in say the

16

the processes that the Planning Commission went

17

through on this

18

MR. JIRAN:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

on this topic?

No, I did not.
Okay.

And the only reason I was

20

going to ask -- I asked you that is because I wanted

21

to find out from your perspective whether or not a

22

well-rounded perspective was given to the

23

commissioners and to the public about the approach

24

of are we going in with one perspective in mind

25

and -- and kind of ignoring all of those factors,
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1

the unintended consequences that may occur as a

2

result of us implementing what we have before us as

3

is, or was there a presentation that was given that

4

pointed out not only the benefits of what we're

5

looking at, the growth urban boundaries, but

6

also the potential negative impacts; and if we had

7

that discussion, how would we remedy

8

or how would we avoid going through those negative

9

impacts, such as looking at other places such as in

~hose

things,

10

Oregon or Washington or other states that have --

11

for many, many years now have adopted the -- the --

12

the urban growth

13

with although overall saying it's a good practice,

14

each place has been impacted differently with the

15

consequences or negative impacts of it, and they're

16

dealing with some very major ones, including

17

affordable housing or open spaces within urban

18

boundary lines, the -- the faltering or -- or the

19

disappearance of open spaces within those areas and

20

such.

bounda~ies

and are already dealing

So I don't know if you have any comment that

21
22

would -- that would go along those lines and see

23

what importance there is to it.

24
25

MR. JlRAN:

There is absolutely no question education

are the pitfalls, if you will, of creating another
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1

level of map over the State Land Use maps, existing

2

State Land Use maps, the zoning maps, and the

3

community plan maps.
One -- one needs to go in with eyes wide

4
5

open, and I -- I don't profess to be an expert on

6

what all those pitfalls may be.

7

given the three maps that do exist with the

8

community plan, zoning, and the State Land Use,

9

there's pitfalls that we see every day now.

I do know that just

And

10

create another layer, there's just no question there

11

are going to be some.

12
13
14
15
16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you for your comments.

Thank

you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Stephen.

Lloyd followed by

Peter McKenney.
MR. FISCHEL:

Good afternoon.

My name is Lloyd Fischel.

17

I'm here to speak on my own behalf and on the

18

behalf of Gregg Blue.

19

presentation.

Gregg is not here to speak bn his own

20

behalf today.

I'm going to read what he asked me

21

to.

22

I'll start with his

I fully support bounds for all future growth.

23

The only way we can be assured of smart planning is

24

by defining where we are going to build, and what we

25

are going to put there.
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15

If you take Kihei area as an example, it's

2

clear what unplanned growth can do to a community.

3

If we had it allover to do again, would we do it

4

differently?

5

overwhelming answer would be yes.

6

I'm not

I'm going to assume the

Using nothing more than common sense, it

7

seems to me a good idea to let developers and

8

residents know what will be allowed on land that

9

both parties have a common interest in.

Homeowners

10

would not be suing developers for breaking promises,

11

and developers would not be able to break the public

12

trust and disregard county rules and regulations.

13

I'm sure the building industry will be against

14

this bill; and after so many years of having it

15

their way, I don't blame them.

16

realize that we need some balance to this machine

17

and work together with those who live here for the

18

benefit of all.

19

They must now

In closing, I'm simply saying that open space

20

is not only to be cut up in little squares and sold

21

for the maximum profit.

22

resource that belongs to us all, and smart planning

23

will benefit both the developers and the residents

24

in the long term.

25

Gregg Blue.

Open space is a natural

Thank you for the opportunity,

Okay.
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On behalf of myself, many persons speak about

1

keep~ng

2

protecting Maui and

this small island the

3

treasure that it is.

4

the legislative process where the rubber meets the

5

road, and I believe that now is one of those

6

times for you.

There were a few times during

As we sit here today, we can see that

7
8

ordinary citizens across Maui are becoming

9

acquainted with the general plan and the community

10

plans.

11

Community Association, many, many people in my

12

community are reading the Paia-Haiku Community Plan

13

with an interest in supporting its direction and

14

goals.

15

I know that as a director on the Haiku

Therefore, at this critical stage in our

16

history, community plans need to be strengthened,

17

not weakened.

18

implement the goals, values, and standards that the

19

community plans designate.

20

We need maps, and we need time to

To change the community plans year to year,

21

to not include maps, to make vague that which is

22

clear will only create more confusion, less trust,

23

and in the end, more of a whittling away of the

24

cohesiveness that all of us need in order to

25

preserve the beauty of the islands of Maui County
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1

and keep in motion planned development that is based

2

more on common sense and common interests than the

3

quest for profit by a few

4

indi~iduals.

For example, recently there has been

5

discussion on the great value of roundabouts at

6

intersections.

7

again, for literally decades upon decades to ease

8

traffic, lessen accidents, and provide for visually

9

appealing intersections.

10

They have been proven time and time

The Hana Highway at Baldwin intersection,

11

like others allover the island, would benefit

12

enor~ously

13

are some that would like to see another solution to

14

this intersection problem in the form of a bypass

15

that perhaps could eventually open up more land

16

adjoining the bypass to construction.

17

simply by creating a roundabout.

There

I hope that you add to the general plans

18

teeth that require the State and local governments

19

to implement roundabouts wherever possible.

20

In any case, let's take a firm stand to

21

protect these community plans, or else we give up

22

the right to be custodians of the land.

23

very much.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

speaker?

Thank you, Lloyd.

Thank you

Any questions for the

Peter McKenney followed by DeGray
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Vanderbilt.
MR. MCKENNEY:

My name is Peter McKenney.

I'm a citizen

3

of Lahaina speaking on my own behalf.

You all

4

know the purpose of a general plan.

5

growth and helps us plan for water, sewage, solid

6

waste ciisposal, traffic, all these other things that

7

are very closely related.

It plans our

8

Maps are required to show how the plan will

9

work and provide a clear understanding for all our

10

people, including the developers, of where

11

development should occur and where it would be

12

inappropriate.
In my 40 years plus of real estate

13

14

experience, I've never seen a general plan without a

15

map.

16

maps.

17

Please be sure that the Maui plan includes

The general plan with its maps will contain

18

errors, and it will become obsolete.

19

a process for review.

20

The review process require -- implies a request to

21

deviate from the plan.

22

thoroughly and carefully reviewed.

23

energy, and expense.

24
25

There must be

The question is how often?

Each request must be
This takes time,

This is why general plans are reviewed during
specific periods, not whenever a developer wants a
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1

review.

This allows for careful consideration of

2

each request and allows the

3

take into account the cumulative effect of the

4

proposed changes.
We must have

5

revie~ing

authority to

not have to consider a review

6

request from developer A in June, developer B in

7

August, and property owner C in September.
So please, for the future of Maui, let's plan

8
9

our growth with a general plan that has maps and a

10

review process that is at the very least annual and

11

preferably every two years.

12
13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Peter.

Mahalo.
Any questions?

Seeing

none.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I have a question.

Dain.
Mr. McKenney, because you've

17

mentioned your -- your background in real estate,

18

have you ever been consulted, or are you aware of

19

any consultation by the Planning Department or

20

during the Planning Commission or during the

21

Administration's go-around with the community on

22

this as to consultation as to the future impacts of

23

-- of boundaries with a map related on affordable

24

housing in Maui County and land prices overall

25

inside the lines and outside the lines respectively?
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1

Have you ever been consulted with, or do you

2

know of any other real estate people who have a lot

3

of knowledge in real estate, have they ever been

4

consulted to your knowledge?

5

MR. MCKENNEY:

This is the first time I've been asked my

6

opinion.

7

extremely important and should be allowed and

8

provided for within a sensible general plan.

9

In my opinion, affordable housing is

One af the problems as I see it with Maui now

10

is that it doesn't allow for feasible affordable

11

housing, and it's something, as I say, that should

12

be part of it.

13

But that doesn't mean that we don't have maps

14

and we don't have a specific general plan as the

15

framework to work oni otherwise, it's all too vague

16

and a complete waste of time, very -- very

17

ineffective.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm just curious if you've taken your

19

thought beyond that and saying okay, if we have a

20

map, if we have a line, and we say no development

21

outside the line, therefore we're going to be making

22

an area where developing can occur and the potential

23

impact of the area that will be developable, given

24

the limited amount of land, the price of that land,

25

and its impact on future affordable housing.
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2

21

you given it any thought?
MR. MCKENNEY:

I've given it careful thought, Councilman,

3

and the -- I think your concern is that affordable

4

housing can't be

5

going to impact affordable housing.

-~

or somehow having open space is

And all you're saying -- well, here's an

6

7

example.

8

one of the Peter Martin lands right at the -- right

9

at the entrance to Lahaina.

10

There's a affordable housing project on

No sewer.

Everybody's

going to have to drive their kids to school.
It might be wise to -- if that were --

11

12

especially if that were open space, which I

13

think it's not right now, but it might be wise to

14

locate the affordable housing, which by its nature

15

is more concentrated, has more people per acre, in

16

an area where their children can walk to the school

17

or bicycle to the school, and the homes will have a

18

chance to hook up to the sewer.
I mean, this is an example of a good general

19
20

plan and some specific planning, which our present

21,

Planning Director and his commission -- his

22

department would be very, very capable of -- of

23

working with the community and getting a good plan

24

going.

25

I'll try again.

I hope I've answered your question.
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22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I appreciate it.

3

MR. MCKENNEY:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

Mr. McKenney.

6
7

8
9

No, you've shared your thoughts, and

Okay.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you, Peter.

Thank you,

DeGray Vanderbilt

followed by Susan Bradford.
MR. VANDERBILT:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the

Land Use Committee.

My name is DeGray Vanderbilt, a

10

resident of Molokai and a member of the Molokai

11

Planning Commission.

12

Molokai CAC, and I'm speaking on my own behalf

13

today.

14

I was also a member of the

I think there's some concern on Molokai as

15

how this general plan is going to play out, but

16

with regard to Maui, Lanai, and Molokai having

17

different general plan advisory groups, which they

18

need, but just the whole mechanics of the thing and

19

-- and especially with statements in here saying

20

that the general plan and the community plans need

21

to be consistent internally.

22

But I wanted to speak to the fact that we did

23

have a meeting on this.

I understand Lanai just

24

accepted it like it is.

The Planning Department

25

tried to push that move on us without giving all of
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1

the details that they gave the Maui Planning

2

Commission, which was very good materials, but we

3

didn't have 'em initially.
So we had one meeting on it, then called back

4
5

and had another meeting after that, and we were

6

somewhat rushed and only because we thought this

7

meeting was going to be scheduled, according to the

8

Planning Department, in the middle of July sometime.
We made some -- we went

9

o~er

it line by line.

10

Brian Miskae was there.

And we never did get --

11

none of our Planning Commissioners got what the

12

Planning Department sent to you folks.
Now, you have a bill here today that

13
14

everybody's looking at.

15

and it's hard to tell which changes are from the

16

Maui Planning Commission and which are from the

17

Molokai Planning Commission, except for that one

18

where Molokai says that it didn't want to have any

19

changes to its community plan for a period of five

20

years.

21

have just a cover sheet that said these were the

22

specific things.

23

It doesn't have footnotes,

But I think it would have been helpful to

I looked at this briefly.

There were some --

24

I know we had discussed the need for some

25

definitions and some clarification.

There was some
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2

vague language in there.
But as far as the map is concerned, we were

3

told that our community plan, the map will apply for

4

Molokai.

5

will be the general plan map for Lanai.

6

We were told the Lanai Community Plan map

Personally, I don't see where lines are going

7

to cause a real problem.

We're going to have to

8

deal with lines on Lanai and Molokai.

9

affordable housing, if everybody all of a sudden is

And as far as

10

so concerned about affordable housing, then just

11

exempt affordable -- give affordable housing some

12

kind of exemption.

13

But I -- I would just suggest that you allow

14

the Planning Department to come up with lines

15

because I sat in on one Maui Planning Commission

16

meeting, and a couple of people that were associated

17

with successful developers brought up a couple of

18

parcels, like here's -- here's an example of a

19

problem he could have, and it had a line running

20

right down the middle of a small~arcel.

21

in, or is this out?

Is this

22

But I think from what I gather from the

23

Planning Department, these are isolated cases.

24

can be corrected in a draft ,map.

25

Planning Department come up with a draft map with
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1

lines on it.

And then if there are any problems

2

that anybody has with it, then they can address it

3

at that point.
But again, this has been a long process, and

4
5

I attended a lot of the meetings which Councilmember

6

Charmaine Tavares had at the community, and I've

7

attended several Council meetings.
And I think the main concern of everybody in

8

9

Maui County is you work very hard on the general

10

plan and the community plans and then they just are

11

up for grabs every year, every month for changes.
And I know on Molokai, every five years seems

12
13

logical.

14

change that's in the public interest, whether it be

15

affordable housing, whether it be something else,

16

certainly~e

17

an -- a

18

And the reason being that if there's a

could get our councilmen to try to get

~esolution

passed.

I think anybody else in the Maui community

19

could get a councilman or the Planning Director, I

20

mean, maybe our Planning Commission could ask the

21

Planning Director.

22

But if it's really something that's in the

23

public interest and not just a land speculation

24

situation, then I think you can -- you can have a

25

change to the general or community plan at any time.
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1
2

personally had one -- one concern about some

3

language in there where it talks about said planning

4

standard

5

bottom.

6

planning standards on page 2 at the

And it has one of those statements that sort

7

of lets everybody out.

8

shall be implemented to the maximum extent

9

practicable.

10

Said planning standards

Practicable to who?

And I think that's just one of those -- those

11

words that I -- if this document goes through,

12

hopefully it will have some -- it will provide the

13

clarity that everybody in the public seems to be

14

looking for.

15

If you're a big gun, you can afford

16

attorneys, and attorneys love nothing better than to

17

have vagueness, and the layman relies on something

18

that is less vague.

19

So anyway, with that, I hope that you will

20

try to clarify which -- which came from the

21

Maui Planning Commission and which came from the

22

Molokai Planning Commission.

23

As I said, our Planning Commissioners have

24

not received what went up to the Council.

25

minutes of our meeting will be available, I don't
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1

know if you've got 'em, but I'm sure we'll -- we'll

2

review it on Molokai and check it against this

3

document.
We have a meeting tomorrow; and

4
5

unfortunately, Councilmember Mateo isn't here today.

6

Senator Inouye was on Molokai last night, and today

7

we have all the Federal situation.

8

that got money from the Feds, they're having

9

presentations on Molokai today and a big teachers'

All the people

10

meeting so I'm sure Danny's busy there.

11

thank you for allowing my comments.

12
13
14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, DeGray.

But anyway,

Any questions?

Seeing

none, Susan Bradford followed by Sean Lester.
MS. BRADFORD:

Hello, everybody.

My name is Susan

15

Bradford.

16

both in trying to make these decisions and started

17

out in 1991, I was on the Kahoolawe CAC, and I went

18

to every last one of the Kihei CACs until late in

19

the night on those benches at Kihei School, and I

20

know a lot of you remember that.

21

And

Well, what a long journey it's been, huh,

and, you know, that process didn't

22

work very well, especially in Kihei, as we know.

23

And certainly ·since then, the process hasn't worked

24

very well.

25

consensus that we're not -- still not planning well.

I -- I -- I think there's a real general
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1

We're just not planning well for our future and so

2

we've got to do something different.

3

be something that we start doing differently, and I

4

really support the maps, the setting up the urban

5

growth boundaries.

There has to

I know that there are problems with that,

6
7

other places that have tried it, but it's an attempt

8

to really create a future that has much more

9

planning in it than we would -- than we've had to

10

date.

And I would -- you know, in Kihei, we came

11

we came up with the whole greenway plan that we

12

asked to be put in the -- the last community plan.
Now, the problem with the last community plan

13
14

is it doesn't really feel like it had any -- any --

15

any teeth to it so -- you know, so there's the nice

16

little greenway map in there, but who cares, you

17

know?

18

difference.

It's not going to make probably much

19

So it's -- there's a couple of things.

20

are putting the maps in, you know, a greenway system

21

for each of the communities, the urban growth

22

boundaries so that there is a sense of identity and

23

there is a sense of leaving and coming and having

24

some open space in between, at least for now.

25

Decisions can be made differently.
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1

I look back at 1969 when the powers that be sat down

2

and said okay, let's plan Maui, and it will be in

3

Kihei.

4

condo, hotel, resort, park, hotel, condo, condo,

5

hotel, resort, park, and that's -- you know, 1969,

6

it just happened.

It was, you know, hotel, resort, resort,

And it's really unfortunate that we, you

7
8

know, don't -- didn't -- they didn't have the vision

9

that we do now, of course hindsight.

We got to

10

plan.

We've got to do it differently, or we're just

11

going to end up with sprawl, and we don't want that.

12

So even if we have to make new decisions down

13

the road, for now, let's look at urban growth

14

boundaries, let's look at greenway, greenway systems

15

for each of our communities.

16

The idea with these maps is that it also not

17

only allows for the planning of each of the

18

communities, but to look at the whole island of

19

Maui or for the whole County of Maui as a whole

20

and -- and plan.

21
22

And I -- I understand that it's -- there's,
you know, we were just talking out there today.
There's so many people having to leave Maui because

24

they can't afford to be here, and it's

25

very sad and that we do need to look at affordable
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1

housing, and that's really important and so is

2

planning, so is good planning.
And I

3

I hope that we don't say the only

4

way we can have affordable housing is to have not

5

really good planning because I think that the vision

6

is that we can have both.
The other part of it is that in terms of the

7

8

amendments to the community plan.

And if we have,

9

you know, seven community plans or nine on Maui, you

10

know, and every year some developer wants to come up

11

with, you know, two in this community and three in

12

that community or whatever, it's going to really

13

drain the Planning Commission.
And again, what's going to help -- what's

14
15

going to help us plan for the future?

16

one year is way too little.

17

least five years that we can really then sit down,

18

plan for our infrastructure, really plan our future

19

and try to -- try to get a hold on what's happening

20

here.

21

I think that

I would like, like at

If we can't wait for five years for the

22

amendment, then maybe three years, but one year is

23

way too short.

24

are -- too many people are going to be spending most

25

of their time on amendments, and that's not

It's just going to mean that people
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1

planning.

Anyway, those are the two things I think that

2
3

4

5
6

That's not good planning in my book.

I wanted to cover so thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for Susan?

Thank you.

Sean

Lester followed by Sally Raisbeck.
MR. LESTER:

Aloha, Mr. Chair, and Members.

My name is

7

Sean Lester.

I appreciate the time and effort this

8

Committee and the Council has put forth into

9

ensuring Bill 84 will be an effective bill.
After much review and discussion, there are

10
11

several points which seem to be important at this

12

time.

13

general and community plans, and two is the need for

14

maps for our general and community plans.

One is the length of time for review of

15

Perhaps we can ask questions such as how can

16

we ensure an orderly process to future planning and

17

development on Maui?

18

boundaries on where growth will occur?

19

ensur~

20

policy and not a bunch of pretty words which are

21

pushed aside?

22

How much do we need to define
How can we

the information in our plans become real

We can all tell that the current process

23

isn't effective.

Development, after development

24

occurs on Maui that is sometimes master planned by

25

our large land holders without our knowledge of
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their internal long-range plans and many times by

2

small developers as each tries to bring their land

3

purchases to a sellable reality.
All we get is a hodgepodge of development

4

5

driven not by the overall planning which has gone

6

into our community plans, but by individual

7

investors and their needs.
To be fair to everyone, I can understand why

8
9

in the past developers have gone through every

10

loophole possible.

There has been no clearly

11

defined power to the general or community plans; and

12

as such, they were largely ignored.
These plans were seen as an impediment to the

13
14

developer's ideas of what was to be built on Maui

15

and for Maui.

16

de facto planners of Maui's future, regardless of

17

what was on paper in the general and community

18

plans.

In essence, the developers were the

So is it time to level the playing field, to

19
20

give the communities ideas as to what the island

21

will look like in 10, 20, even 50 years the way of

22

law?

23

the GIS system which is being implemented countywide

24

now.

25

We finally have the technology to do so with

We have a willing public which is involved in
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the process, and we have a Charter amendment which

2

stated through the vote that Maui County Government

3

shall increase its overview and control of the

4

process.

5

Our Planning Department is charged with

6

developing and implementing the County general and

7

community plans.

8

with review of individual applications for

9

development and building.

10

Our Planning Commission is left

Both have stated the need for updated and

11

comprehensive information to be made available.

12

Let's give maps as part of the plan so everyone can

13

see the overall impact of new homes, schools,

14

sewers, roadways, and traffic corridors.

15

Let's supply the tools needed to complete the

16

jobs wisely and efficiently.

17

planners and commissioners are not overburdened,

18

let's give at least three years for any community or

19

general plan reviews to occur.

20

And to ensure the

If this is done on a shorter time period, I'm

21

very concerned that all of their

22

reviewing amendments versus plowing through the rest

23

of their very heavy workload.

24
25

tim~

will be spent

It would also allow a breather for the public
who wants to review such possible changes, as they
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1

would be on file for a period of time before the

2

plans came up for review.

3

amendments can come up at any time, making the

4

review process unnecessarily burdensome for nonpaid

5

members of the public.

6

As it is now, the

This would also ensure continuity with the

7

developers as well.

8

timing for the process and work it into their

9

schedules for development of

10

They would understand the

parcels~

It would also allow our Planning Department

11

time to see the trending of development as well.

12

Good luck with the deliberation process, and thank

13

you very much.

14
15
16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Sean.

Any

questio~s?

none, Sally Raisbeck followed by Dale Bonar.
MS. RAISBECK:

Good afternoon, Council Members.

17

as an individual.

18

position of the Board of Water Supply.

19

Seeing

I speak

Nothing that I say represents the

I would like to put in a little ad to

20

everybody here.

21

Resources Committee meeting of I believe it was July

22

30th is being shown.

23

Tonight on Akaku, the Water

It was three hours where the Geological

24

Survey and the State Water Commission gave a

25

wonderful presentation to the Council about
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1

matters involving water on Maui.

2

it's at 8 o'clock or 9 -- 9 o'clock, I think,

3

tonight on Akaku Channel 53.

4

there.

A Little commercial

Maui is going to grow.

5

So I -- I believe

We know it's going to

6

grow.

7

And in the next 50 years, the population may triple

8

or more.

In the last 50 years, the population tripled.

So if you were living in a house and you knew

9
10

that say two years from now, I'm going to have

11

I've got five people living in the house right now.

12

Two years from now, 30 people are going to be living

13

in this house.

14

You would have to plan.

You would have to

15

really plan to see how you're going to fit that many

16

more people

17

you're going to fit that many more people into your

18

house.

19

things, we got to do this.

20

some privacy.

21

or say it's three times as many, how

We got to figure this out,

We got to share

We've got to give people

That is the process of planning that is

22

needed when we know Maui is going to grow.

23

we're going to have someday three times, sometimes

24

-- someday five times as many people living on this

25

island, and many -- maybe even a higher proportion
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of visitors coming to the island.

We have to plan.

I've been on Maui 21 years; and in that time,

2

the big three problems.

Traffic

3

the big three

4

has increased amazingly.

5

to where it's pretty soon going to be half a million

6

dollars per house, median price, and the water

7

source for most of the population is so threatened

8

that the State had to take it over to protect the

9

aquifer.

Houses have risen in cost

Okay, so traffic, housing, and water.

10

And

11

planning is necessary for all of those to -- to

12

allow a reasonable way of life for a lot more

13

people.
The planning practices followed by all of the

14
15

administrations, all of the councils, all of the

16

County boards and commissions during the last 20

17

years allowed these conditions to reach a critical

18

stage.

19

Some laws were followed.

Some laws were

20

ignored.

21

change because we've always done it this way.

22

in many instances, it was just being ignorant that

23

there were better ways to do things.

24
25

There was a lot of inertia.

We can't
And

I think we have reached the point where
enough people understand there are better ways of
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doing things, that we can change the practices that

2

over the last 20 years that have led to, you know,

3

traffic gridlock, housing unaffordable, and water

4

so scarce that -- that we are really in trouble.

5

The bill before you today has been worked on

6

for a very long time.

7

DeGray said, I -- I think this bill has been

8

approved by all three planning commissions, if I'm

9

correct.

10

And I believe, despite what

It's insanity to keep on doing the same thing
If we take out the

11

and expect a different result.

12

important aspects of this bill, we will continue the

13

practices of the last 20 years, and we will continue

14

to have the problems that -- but they will increase.

15

We will have more traffic.

The median house

16

price will keep going up, maybe a million dollars,

17

who knows, and the chronic water shortage that

18

UpCountry has lived with for 30 years is going to

19

spread to the whole island.

20

So I'm not saying that the planning, the map

21

and the time -- a defined time when amendments will

22

be.considered, that by itself is not going to solve

23

these problems.

24

But if you don't have those, then we will

25

continue doing what we have been doing, and that
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is not the. right thing to do so please approve this

2

bill as given to you by the Planning Commission.

3

Thank you.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for Sally?

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Dain?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

We have

6

approximately 17 pages of -- of text before us in

7

this Bill No. 84, Ms. Raisbeck, and so there's a lot

8

of detail, mechanics, and you're suggesting that we

9

just pass -- are you saying we shouldn't mess with

10

it already, we shouldn't tinker with it and really

11

get a feel of what some of the consequences will be

12

if we just go ahead and pass it as is?

13

you're suggesting?

14
15
·16

MS. RAISBECK:
right?

Yes, I am.

Is that what

That's up for second reading,

It's already been through first reading, and

it was sent back with the Planning Commissions to

17

get their comments, and they've given their

18

comments, and I think it's ready to pass, yes.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I guess my -- my following

20

question is so if we pass it as is without any

21

further amendments on second and final, we have no

22

really opportunity realistically to correct any of

23

maybe the shortcomings of the way it's written right

24

now because it's second and final; and once it's in,

25

it's going to be much more difficult to bring it
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back and amend some things in it.

2

So I'm just asking you, we've got 17 pages,

3

there's some recommendations from the Planning

4

Commissions for some amendments for us to consider

5

in the text that we have before us, and it seems

6

like this body is going to be the one responsible in

7

the end to put its stamp of approval on it.
And it's almost as if you're iuggesting this

8

9
10
11

body take the least amount of time to do the most
responsible aspect of the work.
MS. RAISBECK:

I think that this has been studied, and

12

studied, and studied, and studied.

13

needs more study.

14

is delaying, not study but delaying.

15

I don't think it

I think delaying is exactly that,

And the most usual way of defeating things is

16

to defer, defer, defer, defer, defer.

17

the -- I think the people want some action.

18

least I do.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think
At

At the -- at the sacrifice of

20

unintended consequences because we're not doing it

21

comprehensively?

22

MS. RAISBECK:

Well, look at the unintended consequences

23

of what exists right now.

24

through the last 20 years expecting that we were

25

going to end up where we ended up, but that's where

I mean, nobody went
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1

we ended up.

2

we're just going to keep on with more of the same.

3
4

And unless we do something different,

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mm-hmm.

I have one more question,

Mr. Chair.

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Sure.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It was mentioned by a previous

7

testifier that it seems like the -- the issue of

8

affordable housing is all of a sudden an issue.

9

MS. RAISBECK:

I don't think it's all of a sudden.

It's

10
11
12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

And I appreciate you

saying that because I don't think so either.

13

MS. RAISBECK:

No.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But what I'm pointing out is that

15

obviously, and I think Member Tavares said it in

16

a different meeting this morning, talking about Maui

17

doesn't need to recreate any wheels.

18

And I'm going to say the same thing here.

19

There's other jurisdictions that have gone through

20

their -- their urban rural -- urban rural

21

boundaries, and they've been in place for 20 years

22

now and that there's certain components in there

23

that are definite negative impacts.

24
25

Now, keep in mind, those places are much
larger.

They're not finite like Maui County is

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

INC.

41

PLU 08/12/03

1

with, you know, having an ocean completely

2

surrounding them so they can't go anywhere.

3

My point being just on the topic of

4

affordable housing, if we already realize that in

5

Maui County we have probably the worst situation for

6

prices of houses, and yet we look at models and

7

other places where they show that with urban rural

8

boundaries, that the issue of affordable housing is

9

enhanced even further, then wouldn't it be smart for

10

us to look at that unique issue for Maui because

11

we're already confined -- nobody else has the issue

12

we have as being surrounded by ocean and places to

13

go and spread out for -- if you want to call it

14

sprawl.

15

But by having those urban rural boundaries

16

and then saying well, let's exempt -- as another

17

testifier said, let's exempt affordable housing,

18

that's like saying well, let's -- let's exempt

19

the -- the smart growth concept out of the long-term

20

efficient planning.

21

So I'm just trying to understand if there's

22

models out there that reflect that -- the

23

disparities even more than what we have now, why

24

would we just move forward without doing an analysis

25

on it and without looking at the other places that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

42

PLU 08/12/03

1

are impacted?

2

move forward for the sake of what you just stated as

3

people want action?

4

MS. RAISBECK:

Why would we ignore that and just

Yeah, they do.

They do want action.

And

5

my answer to your question is that the problem with

6

housing on Maui, as we all know, is land prices.

7

And you're saying -- I believe you are

8

implying that if we specify certain areas for growth

9

and leave others for not open space, I would say ag,

10

the whole problem -- and this has been true allover

11

the country.

12

was very true.

When I lived in Massachusetts, this

The little town of Lexington -- and please

13
14

let me respond to you in depth.

15

Lexington which was a farming town before World War

16

II, after World War II, it became -- it's -- it's

17

limited.

18

is, and those town lines go back 300 years so

19

that

The little town of

It's even more limited in space than Maui

Lexington is Lexington.

20

It became an upscale suburb that gradually

21

it -- it became a town where all the farmers were

22

driven out of business because it became a desirable

23

place to live.

24

professors from Harvard and MIT.

25

People moved in there, a lot of

They wanted good schools, they got good
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schools.

2

the farmers were driven away because the land prices

3

became so high.

4

growth boundaries.

5

They paid for their good schools, and all

Nothing to do with urban rural
This is natural economics.

The land prices became so high people

6

couldn't farm.

7

northern New Hampshire or Maine if they wanted to

8

farm because of the price of the land.

9

They had to go up -- way up in

in

And unless you put in boundaries, unless you

10

protect your agriculture by saying we're not going

11

to allow all our farmers, some of whom want to farm,

12

some of them just want to sell their land for as

13

much as they can get and develop it, but some of

14

them want to farm, but they can't when their taxes

15

go up because the assessments go up, and it becomes

16

impossible.

17

Now, if you really want to preserve

18

agriculture, then you do need to have defined areas

19

for growth and defined areas for not growth.

20

The problem of affordable housing, under the

21

market system that exists now, what happens is

22

people go to the outskirts where the land is

23

cheaper.

24

1980 -- when was it?

25

My sister bought 2 acres in Haiku in

Anyway, she bought 2 acres in Haiku for
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$80,000.

Four years later, those 2 acres would have

2

cost her $160,000.

3

to get cheap land, build who knows, 10, 20, 30

4

houses, sell them at a profit.

People go out to the boondocks

People move in, they

5

ne~d

schools, they need

6

houses, roads, they need sewers, they need street

7

lights.

8

you get is sprawl, and it -- and again, it's

9

economic reasons that make that happen.

Unless you control that intelligently, all

10

To get affordable housing -- now, I

11

understand -- I did -- I haven't kept up with the

12

latest, but I understand that here on Maui, people

13

came from Vermont to talk about a successful model

14

for the -- in the last ten years, they've built

15

7,000 affordable houses.

16

You have to provide some kind of subsidy.

17

You can't expect -- when land prices are high,

18

you're going to have to provide the land.

19

have the problem of buyback.

20

Then you

How are you going keep those houses

21

affordable?

22

ten years later, they can sell it for -- I mean,

23

when my husband and I bought our first house on the

24

G.I. bill, we could sell it six years later for just

25

about twice what we paid for it in Palo Alto,

People buy an affordable house, hey,
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California.
Unless you recognize all those economic

2
3

factors that affect affordable housing, especially

4

that affect farming, youtre going to end up with

5

Oahu, you're going to end up with even worse.
The little town of Lexington that was a

6

7

farming town, they are now worrying about

8

mansionization, and mansionization is when my -- my

9

son's very nice house worth $500,000, if he sells

10

that right now, the builder tears it down and builds

11

a $3 million house on that same lot because they're

12

big lots, and they will build a 25,000 square foot

13

house on three levels.

14

I mean, if you want to preserve Maui, you

15

want to preserve agriculture, you got to provide for

16

affordable housing through County action, and that

17

is how you will preserve these things.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

Thank you for your comments.

Endless story.

I gave you the time.

Thank you, Sally.

21

MS. RAISBECK:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.
Dale Bonar, Executive Director

23

representing Maui Coastal Land Trust followed by

24

Kent Smith.

25

MR. BONAR:

Hello, Council Members.

Well, I'm glad you're
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1

in your seats and I'm not.

2

Trust, which I'm the Executive Director, spent the

3

first five months of this year undergoing strategic

4

planning.

5

The Maui Coastal Land

We spent a bunch of money to do it, $15,000

6

for us, which is a good chunk of our budget.

7

came out with an excellent long-range plan for

8

ourselves.

9

We

It's a solid three-year plan.

It's got a one-year work plan that I now have

10

a Microsoft project.

11

walls there so I need to know what needs to be done

12

every month, what the triggers are to

13

forward,~what's

14

My map is listed out on my

to move

going to hold me up.

One of the top priorities on my work plan

15

this year is to do a prioritization of the coastal

16

areas of Maui that we, as a land trust, feel should

17

be protected by the criteria that -- that we look

18

at, you know, the open spaces, habitat, public

19

access, all the things that -- that are within our

20

mission here.

21

This is done by doing basically a swat

22

analysis.

What are the -- the threats, what are the

23

opportunities, you know, what are the pressures in

24

an area, what are the -- the values, the

25

conservation values and the recreational values for
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the good of the people of Maui that we feel we ought

2

to put our efforts into help protecting, which we

3

then work on voluntarily.

4

The result of this for us will be maps.

This

5

will be GIS based.

6

tie in as much of the information as we can about an

7

area that include everything from, you know, the

8

level of permitting going on, to the -- to the --

9

the conservation qualities or habitat qualities of

10
11

It will be something that will

an area.
And it's used for us to use as guidelines.

12

The maps are crucial.

13

Anyone who has tried to present a lecture without

14

using graphics knows the hardest thing to do is to

15

keep people awake.

16

We are visual animals.

To hand somebody a 50-paged document, whether

17

it's an analysis of -- of a strategic plan or an

18

analysis of a developmental project is going to have

19

their eyes glazed over and not read it.

20

I would venture to say that -- that a fairly

21

small percentage in this room has probably read Bill

22

84 word for word, including myself.

23

That being said, having graphic elements that

24

people can look at to understand what is being

25

presented is crucial.

It should also be recognized
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that these are guidelines, that these should not be

2

things that are fixed in stone.

3

No plan should not be a dynamic plan.

Plans

4

need to be capable of being modified, to have

5

adjustments made to them as things go wrong there.

6

I'll give you a quick example.

I was in land

7

planning for Port Townsend which is a

in a county

8

of about 30,000 people up in the northwest.

9

One of the things that was added in to try

10

and protect the wetlands 'there was that anyone that

11

had a wetland shown on any of their property, and

12

these were wetlands maps from the -- you know, the

13

'70s, the wetlands inventory, you had to -- if you

14

wanted tO,do your construction on that property that

15

might affect the wetlands, you had to demonstrate

16

either that -- that it wasn't going to affect i t or

17

that a wetland wasn't there.

18

You know, it didn't mean that because it was

19

on a map you couldn't build, but it meant that you

20

had to go in and say you know, that map 20 years ago

21

is no longer valid.

22

more, and you can have it vacated.

23

mechanisms to do these kind of things.

24

should be something that's fixed in stone.

25

Developmen~_is

There is no wetland there any
You need

crucial for Maui.
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1

development for jobs, we need development for people

2

can live.

3

economy.

4

thoughtful type of development.

We need development for a healthy
What we do need is to have a careful,

Study after study across the nation on cost

5

6

of services for putting in development of all kinds,

7

industrial, commercial, residential, have

8

shown that typically, we as the public end up paying

9

more than those developments ultimately bring in, in

10

taxes.

11

There's a -- there's a net negative.

12

whatever happens here, we are all going to pay in

13

the long run there.

14

that we need to almost take as a given because it is

15

going to happen there.

16

So

And -- I mean, it's something

That said, we need to be as thoughtful as
esp~cially

17

possible,

about the long-range

18

infrastructure that's put in, about transportation,

19

about water, about the schools, all those systems.

20

If we have reviews taking place where there

21

can be modifications in the long-range plan on a

22

month-to-month basis there, we're never going to be

23

able to get a handle on trying to control our

24

overall growth and superstructure.

25

I encourage us to produce maps.
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1

flexibility in how one has modifications to it.

2

encourage you to adopt what at the very least is in

3

the current document to restrict major changes to

4

that to, at the very least, a yearly review.

5

you very much.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Dale.

Questions?

I

Thank

Seeing none,

7

Kent Smith representing Smith Development followed

8

by Nikhilananda.

9

MR. SMITH:

Committee Chairman, Council Members,

10

today really speaking on behalf of myself.

11

company speaks for itself, too.

12

I'm here
My -- my

We've testified at the Planning Commission

13

meetings, and we -- in regard to this bill, and our

14

position has not changed.

15

do not need aforeplanned use map on,Maui.

16

We feel strongly that we

In Maui County, we already have three

17

regulatory maps,

18

State map.

19

utilize general plans normally -- with urban growth

20

boundaries normally do not have these three other

21

regulatory maps to guide their actions.

22

zoning, community plan, and the

Communities on the mainlands that

We should make better use of the maps we have

23

instead of proposing a fourth map that was -- will

24

supposedly do what our other three maps presumably

25

fail to do.
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As a -- as a practical matter, the issue of

2

consistency that's come up recently and with the

3

community plan maps and which would be amplified

4

with the general plan map, create a great deal of

5

difficulty and that in being consistent because of

6

the very phenomena of where the line mayor may not

7

be drawn.

8

As a -- we pointed out at the Planning

9

Commission as an example of a property that I owned,

10

where the mapping was done incorrectly by the County

11

in showing a riverine section and to create -- to

12

repair that mapping error, it requires a community

13

plan amendment which is now we're involved in a

14

long, drawn out process just to create -- to correct

15

a County mapping error.

16

There were -- if this process did not give an

17

opportunity for amendment, not only would we not be

18

able to address this problem, one which was not

19

created by a property owner, whether it's the

20

developer or not, because there was a statutory time

21

frame imposed on which even request for amendments

22

could be brought forth.

23

I would suggest that that takes away the due

24

process rights of all the citizens, and quite

25

frankly would impact the individual small property
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owner a lot more than the developer who, as was

2

mentioned earlier, has the opportunity to look ahead

3

and plan and budget for the needs of the development

4

of various, properties.

5

It's when the small guy comes along and has a

6

conflict or the -- or the small guy wants to have

7

zoning but it's not consistent with the community

8

plan and yet wants to subdivide his parcel into

9

three lots to the old adage, give his children, and

10

suddenly he's not consistent and yet no, you can't

11

go to the Council, you can't go to the Planning

12

Commission, you got to wait, I think that's a

13

serious flaw.

14

I think that due process is an important part

15

of the- democracy we all live in.

16

based on my experience in my number of years here

17

and my many years in the development industry of --

18

of which I'm sure the Council is aware, have never

19

seen -- I can't remember a time where I saw a

20

ill-conceived decision from the --from the Council

21

in regard to allowing a planning -- a community plan

22

amendment.

23

I also think, and

It's well reviewed, a tremendous amount of

24

community input, and -- and well reasoned by the

25

Council before it's ever approved.

They're approved
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1

when it maker sense, and t think it's -- it does

2

disservice to the Council to suggest that they're

3

not, as our elected representatives, capable of

4

reviewing the needs of the property owners in

5

requesting amendments to anything that -- that

6

governs the right of ownership of land.

7

Lastly, I'd want to point out that I was a

8

member of the CAC for the Paia-Haiku in '95 when

9

that -- and -- when that was created.

And during

10

the entire time of that process, it was always our

11

understanding that we were developing a planning

12

tool, a vision, a conceptual idea of what we thought

13

in the long run over that next decade or longer

14

would make sense for specific areas of the

15

Paia-Haiku area.

16

We were never charged with the

17

responsibility, nor did we feel we were capable,

18

frankly, of coming up with a regulatory map that was

19

going to define what each individual had to do with

20

their property.

21

It was a guideline.

So if you deem in your deliberations that a

22

general plan map, a fourth map is in fact necessary,

23

it certainly should be conceptual in nature because

24

vision changes.

25

The vision today is not the vision
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1

tomorrow.

2

speakers here earlier.

3

we have a process that allows amendment, that's why

4

you folks were elected by us on a regular basis to

5

deal with those issues on our behalf.

6

That's been said by a number of the

\

And so therefore, that's why

And so.I think that by burdening the public

7

with another -- another map is not the way to go.

8

We should work within our zoning.

9

important.

10

Zoning is

That's what you pay your taxes on.

The community plan maps are a good guideline

11

and should be deemed that way and utilized in

12

in deliberation on any change that a property owner

13

may want with their

14

prope~ty.

But I -- that wasn't what we did or thought
-~

15

we were doing when we created the

16

plan for Paia-Haiku, and I would strongly recommend

17

that if there's a general plan, that it be amendable

18

at the will of the property owners of Maui through

19

the overview of the Planning Commission and the --

20

and the Council and that we don't further burden the

21

people of Maui with more and more regulatory

22

obstacles.

Thank you very much.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

the community

Questions for Mr. Smith?

Dain?

The point you brought up about the

mapping error that was --
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1

MR. SMITH:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

Yes.
-- lack of a better way of saying it,

committed by the County?

4

MR. SMITH:

Correct.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Do you see it fit for us to

6

incorporate language in here -- you know, whatever

7

we end up with in the end, but at least -- because

8

I'm sure this isn't the first time that we've had

9

County-caused mapping errors.

10

In fact, I can recall

another one that --

11

MR. SMITH:

I'm aware of it.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- may deem as a national -- national

13

achievement, and others may deem as an atrocious

14

tragedy, whoever you come from -- wherever you come

15

from.

16

MR. SMITH:

Right.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Do you see that as some language that

18

should be implemented here, that if there is a

19

mapping error, that the County should correct its

20

own error and not charge the property owner, whether

21

it's

22

doing his own thing that got caught in the middle of

23

some mapping error?

24

implemented?

25

MR. SMITH:

Mr~

Developer or Mr. Small landowner who's just

Do you see that as something

Yes, I -- I mean, as a specific amendment that
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1

would make common sense, good sense, and would

2

certainly be fair.
I think the County or any government that

3

4

or any entity that screws up ought to deal with

5

their own problem, but I think it also -- it just is

6

one example of what I'm sure there's many more, not

7

just mapping error per se, but just on the need

8

or the rational nexus between the need to make an

9

amendment from time to time or to deal with issues

10

that were unforeseen in the wisdom of the people who

11

were generally trying to plan in an earlier time.

12

Things change and so to shortcut that -- that

13

capability takes away from the rights of the people.

14

And yes, I would suggest that specific amendment

15

immediately so that I don't have to change that map.

16

No.

Thank you.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19
20

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Nikhilananda followed by Jim

Riley.
MR. NIKHILANANDA:

Good afternoon, Mr. Chair, and members

21

of the County Council and members of the Community.

22

My name is Nikhilananda, and I'm a resident of

23

Huelo.

24
25

I think the most important part of this
document is its title, actually, saying improving
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1

the process of planning, and I want to commend you

2

for this document because that's exactly what it

3

does, it improves it.
There may be little technical changes that

4

5

could be recommended; but I think all in all, we've

6

made a tremendous step in stopping the activity that

7

has gone on in the past, Kihei and parts of Haiku

8

becoming prime examples.
As far as having maps and urban growth

9

10

boundaries, I think that's a step in the right

11

direction.

12

document is so valuable, and I hope that on second

13

reading today, you do pass it.

They're needed, and that's why this

I believe this will go before the full

14
15

Council for two more readings, if I'm not mistaken,

16

so if something else does jump out, but as the bill

17

is now.

18

Now, I do see one or two little things, but I

19

think it's language.

20

that all of the changes happen it's always July,

21

July, July.

22

that, but the essence of the meaning for that, like

23

once a year I think is real important.

24
25

For example, I'm interested

I'm wondering where you came up with

An earlier speaker spoke of something that
also I wanted to comment on just very briefly.
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1

don't think that a general plan, community plan

2

should be touched within a year, and I was thinking

3

more of two years, but three years would work.

4

Don't touch it, look at it and see how it

5

fits in the overall scheme of things.

6

that's the problems, that piecemeal people keep on

7

coming in and saying this one development of 20

8

houses, this one development of 13 houses.

9

I think

The water and roads, they don't have that

10

impact by themselves; but when you -- the

11

aCcumulation.

12

and necessary so I commend you on that.

13

That's why the map is so important

I also saw one part -- and it's just a small

14

point, too, and I thought it was sort of the back of

15

the document where you had a comment that -- again,

16

it's the very end on page 16, no later than one year

17

after receipt of the transmittal, the County Council

18

shall review the community plan amendment following

19

a public hearing, and there's other places in the

20

language where you have public hearings and with an

21

S in parenthesis.

22

grammatical point, but I would like to suggest that,

23

too, that there maybe need for more than public

24

hearing on an amendment.

25

And it's a really minor

I wish there was a place that in this
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1

document you could have where families had some land

2

for a hundred years and they want to subdivide their

3

10 acres or 20 acres for their family, and they are

4

treated slightly different than someone who goes and

5

buys a thousand acres someplace and wants to make a

6

profit.

7

There's really -- I can see how a small

8

developer who has a few acres and there would be a

9

burden, that they would have to wait once a year or

10

my recommendation, you wait for at least at the --

11

the initial part, a couple of years.

12

But I think that what we have today is the

13

result -- and someone else earlier said it best,

14

that a couple people got together years ago and said

15

okay, this is what we're going to do.

16

pave over the place, rather than let's plan and

17

manage our resources.

18

So as the document is today,

Let's just

I hope that you

19

accept it, it moves on.

It's long overdue for this

20

community to put a rein on the overdevelopment and

21

the lack of control and add manage care that we have

22

on not only the land, as was stated, the water, the

23

roads, etc.

24

So again, I really appreciate the amount of

25

effort that's gone into this and except for little
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1

twinges of change, I would suggest passin'g it. today

2

on second reading.

3
4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Any questions for Nikhilananda?

none, thank you.

5

MR. NIKHILANANDA:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Excuse me, I got to take a 10-minute

7

recess.

8

we'll reconvene at 3 o'clock.

9

recess.

We've got about six more testifiers so

RECESS:

2: 50 p.m.

11

RECONVENE:

3:00 p.m.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

Thank you.

In

(Gavel. )

10

13

Seeing

Planning please reconvene.

Jim Riley

followed by Helen Nielsen.
MR. RILEY:

Is it okay?

Council Chairman Mr. Nishiki,

15

Council Members, thank you for -- for listening to

16

me today.

17

an individual.

18

My name is Jim Riley, and I seek you as

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chairman, excuse me.

Mr. Riley,

19

if you can hang on and if we can have order in here.

20

A lot of people are still talking, and it's

21

distracting.

22

that we're in session now.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. RILEY:

25

If we can have everybody understand

Thank you.

Thank you.

I -- I have some comments

regarding the -- the proposed bill for the general
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plan for the island of Maui.
I feel the -- the existing land

2

us~

concepts

3

in the State of Hawaii where we currently have three

4

land use maps, a State Land Use map, a County zoning

5

map, and a community plan map.

6

are I believe at the present time, given the force

7

of law.

8

State or County, and yet there's conflicts in these

9

law -- in these maps.

All of these maps

They're all considered laws of either the

They don't all depict the same thing.

10

So if

11 "

they're all law, how is it that there's conflicts in

12

'em?

13

obey?

14

laws, but yet they don't agree.

Do you only have to obey the one you want to
Obviously, we have to obey all three of these

15

These laws

16

these laws should all be

17

conflict.

18

have a property that has zoning of residential and

19

community plan other than residential.

20

--

the maps that are c.reated from
--

they shouldn't be in

They should all line up.

You shouldn't

Or if you -- if you do, there should be a

21

mechanism to correct that.

22

general plan map, may be necessary, may be a good

23

idea; but at some point, some one of these maps has

24

to take precedence.

25

Adding a fourth map, a

You can't have four maps and say they're all
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1

the most important.

2

know what he can do with his own property.

3

Private property owner does not

The second concept I'd like to discuss a

4

little bit is the urban growth boundaries.

5

been stated here today that one of the big problems

6

on Maui is affordable housing or the cost of housing

7

on Maui, and it's also been pointed out that we live

8

in an island that is growing in population and may

9

continue to grow in population in the future.

10

It's

Urban growth boundaries will acerbate that
problem.

12

developed for housing, more land that is set aside,

13

locked out of use for people for housing, for

14

schools, for businesses.

15

You will

hav~

11

less lands available to be

The land that is designated inside for urban

16

use will become more and more expensive because of

17

the shortages.

18

even above what it is today, which is a phenomenal

19

problem on Maui in what it costs people to live here

20

and what it costs a family to live here and what it

21

costs in the number of jobs and the lack of time

22

that people can spend with their families.

23

And the cost

o~

living will go up

Urban growth boundaries will, in effect,

24

create six or seven Kiheis.

The idear that we're

25

supposed to feel Kihei is not well planned, but it

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

PLU 08/12/03

63

1

is the only town on this island that has actually

2

been laid out and planned by our Planning

3

Department.

4

Every other town on this island developed on

5

its own.

6

boundaries.

7

Kiheis and phenomenally high prices.

8

9

Kihei is the poster child for urban growth
You will end up with six or seven

The last point I'd like to -- to discuss a
little bit is this general plan has been reviewed at

10

community meetings for the last few years.

11

been expressed that the -- that this plan is at a

12

is at a stage that it should just be passed, that

13

it's been reviewed and that everyone knows that it's

14

a good thing, and people are in favor of it.

15

It's

Well, I ask pointedly how many of us really

16

know what this bill is asking?

17

going to look like?

18

state in any way what type of land use designations

19

are going to appear on this map.

20

What are these maps

No place in the plan does it

Are we going to have zoning categories of

21

park, residential, apartment?

22

more land use -- State land use designations of

23

urban, rural, agriculture?

24

that's going to go on this map?

25

Are we going to have

Exactly what is it

I've heard that you will have urban, rural,
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1

and other.

Does other become a land use category?

2

What is it one can do and other?

3

conflict if your land is general planned other and

4

mask and zoned residential?

5

a house?

Are you in

Can you then not build

This bill supposedly has been discussed for

6

7

many years.

I can't find any clue in your bill as

8

to what these maps are asked to

9

you going to leave this up to a staffer in the

to depict.

Are

10

Planning Department to decide what is going to go on

11

these maps?
Because the bill certainly gives you no

12
13

guidance at all as to how these maps are going to be

14

developed or what is going to be on them, or what a

15

person will have to do to conform to those maps.

16

Thank you very much.

17
18
19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Questions?

Seeing none, Helen

Nielsen followed by Jonathan Starr.
MS. NIELSEN:

Hello, everyone.

My name is Helen Nielsen.

20

I'm testifying on my own behalf, and I'm here today

21

to ask you to please pass this bill as it is, Bill

22

84.

23

I think it's really important for you to take

24

advantage of the opportunity that you have to create

25

a real community plan for Maui's future.
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1

population is exploding.

We desperately need

2

development to keep -- keep up with so many people

3

who are coming here, residents and visitors, and we

4

really need to have the plan come first,

5

as a second thought.

rather than

6

I'd like to remind you that all three

7

planning commissions have passed this bill as it is.

8

And, you know, people have put a lot of thought and

9

energy into this, and I have.a lot of faith in the

10

Planning Commissioners all recommending this to go

11

forward.
Even if you pass it today, it still goes

12
13

before Council, it will still be reviewed, but, you

14

know, I have a lot of faith, too, in the -- the

15

experts that I believe we do have in the Planning

16

Department to create maps that will be just and fair

17

to proceed with this community plan.

18

I'd like to remind you, too, that on page 7,

19

if I read this correctly, there's ample opportunity

20

for developers to -- to have amendments to this

21

plan.

22

I -- I don't think it's an easy thing for people to

23

plan their projects with very strict guidelines that

24

prevent them to do anything creatively or

25

responsibly.

And planning is not an exact science, and
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1

2

and this is our opportunity.

3

each year in the

4

request an amendment; but from what I understand,

5

the Planning Director or by the County Council by

6

resolution may at any time propose amendments to

7

this general plan, and they follow -- they follow

8

certain requirements to make that fair.

mont~

It shows that not only

of July can they come and

So I think that's -- that's fair enough for

9

10

everyone, both to have a good community plan and to

11

allow developers to, you know, have some leeway.

12

I really urge you to go ahead, proceed with the

13

passage of Bill 84.

1~

15
16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you, Helen.

Any questions?

Seeing

none, Jonathan Starr followed by Lucienne deNaie.
MR. STARR:

Good afternoon, Council Members.

My name is

17

Jonathan Starr.

18

different behalves, first as Planning Chair of the

19

newly formed Wailuku Community Association.

20

me.

21

So

I'm here testifying on two

Excuse

Thirty bucks, okay.
Anyway, we -- sometime back, we had held a

22

public meeting on this matter.

23

Tavares and Brian Miskae were there, and the

24

organization had felt that we spould be in favor of

25

good planning and that plans should have the force

Councilmember
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1

of law.

2

specific times when -- windows to be altered and not

3

anytime, and that's consistent with -- with this

4

bill.

5

They should have maps, and there should be

I'd like to speak as a fairly large property

6

owner and real estate developer under Starr

7

Properties and Starr Equities in Wailuku, Kahului,

8

and Kaupo.

9

And I feel that we're really at a watershed

10

point here to decide whether we want to build a

11

community that will be better every year and will

12

keep Maui a good quality place to live, or whether

13

we want to just let it go willy-nilly.

14

And plans -- the planning process is the --

15

the only way to ensure that we're building something

16

that will continue to be better, and the plan must

17

have some teeth and must have maps in it to do that.

18

I would prefer if the periods when plans

19

could be amended were longer.

20

optimal, three years would be better, but I can

21

accept the one-year period.

22

be an ability to come in inside the year and make

23

changes because I feel that landowners and

24

developers should be able to plan in advance.

25

Five years would be

I prefer that there not

If you can't look one or two or three years
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1

ahead of what you're doing, then you're in it for

2

the quick buck.

3

and you're not really there to -- to better the

4

community.

5

You're not there for the long run,

But I will support it as it's written.

6

think that it should be passed along.

7

important.

8
9

I

Maps are very

Growth boundaries are really important.

I do agree that affordable housing is
something that we need to provide; however, that

10

should not be an excuse to abuse good planning

11

principle when an area -- when it's decided that an

12

area should be left as open space or greenway or

13

agriculture.

14

should abuse that necessity for the sake of

15

affordable housing or any other use.

16

It's not good enough to say that we

It's much better to put affordable housing as

17

in-fill so that it works in a place where there's

18

transportation, where there's some infrastructure.

19

And it's possible if affordable housing is not built

20

as sprawling cul-de-sac communities, for it to be

21

built a lot more compact and cost-effective inside

22

of urban growth boundaries.

23

Anyway, please pass the thing out.

24

doing a good service, and there's still a lot of

25

opportunities at the time of the creation of the
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1

plans and also later on and to make amendments to be

2

able to deal with individual concerns.

3

and I apologize for my phone making noise.

4

on during the break.

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you,
I had it

Thank you.

Questions for Jonathan?
Questions.

Dain?

Because you brought up

7

the point that you are a pretty significant

8

landowner in Wailuku, as well as other places, the

9

creation of urban rural boundaries will, in essence,

10

increase the value of your holdings.
So how do we -- how would you be able to --

11

12

how shall I structure this question?

13

because it's been proven in other jurisdictions

14

throughout the nation that have utilized urban rural

15

boundaries, that inside the line you're actually

16

going to get perhaps what they consider an inverse

17

sprawl, I don't know if anybody's heard of that

18

before, but I'm aware of it, where everybody's going

19

to rush to buy the land up in the inside of those

20

boundaries, and prices are going to go up, and

21

there's statistics that prove it.

22

Knowing that,

What's your comment to that since you are a

23

landowner, and you're going to be a -- I would

24

consider a beneficiary of that?

25

MR. STARR!

You know, I'm -- I'm proud to be developing in
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1

the very heart core of our urban area, in the very

2

center of our island, in the center of our County,

3

and my belief is that those areas that are already

4

urbanized are where growth to a large part should

5

take place.
And I also believe that if we build a good

6
7

community, and some of the necessities for that are

8

urban growth boundaries, then that community will

9

prosper.

It will be a good place.

People will want

10

to come and build there, people will want to live

11

there because they'll be able to walk to where

12

they're going.
They'll be able to have public transportation

13
14

hubs.

15

in -- by good planning and building a viable

16

community, if my property increases in value, well,

17

you know, I'm happy for that to happen, but I

18

wouldn't go the other -- I wouldn't go the other

19

way.

20

There will be decent infrastructure.

So

And I -- I certainly don't feel ashamed of

21

trying to make the community of Wailuku the best

22

planned and the best functional community that we

23

possibly can.

24

prosper in the process, that's fine.

25

know, if I don't, that's not, frankly, my first

I'm proud to do that; and if I
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concern.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mm-hmm.

Mr. Chair?

Continue.
Yeah.

And just for clarification, my

5

intention on the question is not to try and make you

6

feel good or bad about the situation.

7

really revolves around as an example, because you're

S

a property owner in Wailuku town and if we have the

9

rural urban -- or urban rural boundary, which would

10

increase your property value most likely because we

11

now limit the amount of land that can be developed

12

or enhanced, but that would create higher prices so

13

now in an urban setting, for people to afford to

14

come to you to say sub -- you know, if you're going

15

to sublet out your properties for various

16

businesses, wouldn't that in fact increase the

17

price?

lS

component, wouldn't that in fact increase the price

19

of those -- of those potential situations versus not

20

having those urban rural boundaries?

21

MR. STARR:

My question

Or if you're going to provide a housing

It's a good question, and there -- there's

22

definitely -- there are definitely trade-offs

23

between trying to build -- build residential in an

24

urban area or out in agricultural or rural areas.

25

And when you do it in an urban setting, you
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1

do it a lot more compact.

2

differently.

3

cul-de-sac community that takes a lot of land.

4

You're building it a lot tighter and compact so

5

there are a lot of cost savings there, especially

6

since the infrastructure is in place and the

7

infrastructure is viable.

8
9

It's designed

You know, you're not building a

It actually should cost less to come across
with those housing units.

But yeah, I -- in-fill

10

development is where it's at, as far as urban areas.

11

I mean yes, you want parks inside the towns, but you

12

want in-fill.

13

every place is either built or it's a park or it's,

14

you know, some specific

15

of that, you want a green space.

16
·17

You want it to be built up so that

p~rpose.

And then outside

I mean conversely, I own a lot of property, I
own over a hundred acres out in Kaupo, and

18

I'm vehemently opposed to that area urbanizing or --

19

or becoming more built up.

20

I feel that that should remain ag and should

21

remain open space and, you know, I

22

property were to increase in value by having that

23

area built up, I wouldn't want to see it because

24

that's the right place to have that, you know.

25

even if my

I -- the road's unpaved out there.
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1

it should stay unpaved.

2

that, but there also should be a place for urban

3

areas with the proper facilities,

4

built up.

5

There should be a place for

and it should be

It should maintain character.

You know, I'm

6

not saying build high-rise towers in Wailuku, but it

7

should -- it should be fully urbanized, and it

8

should have more of a core with more dynamos and

9

then if I benefit from that, that's why I'm there

10

because I feel it's the right place to build and

11

develop.

12

buying some old cane field or macadamia nut farm

13

outside and then trying to turn that into a new

14

urban area.

15

I would not feel good about going out and

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Final point, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

16

What is your -- and I was just made aware of this,

17

and it's kind of a

18

flexibility.

19

there is a line that's ultimately adopted in this

20

in this bill, do you see the importance of having

21

eldsticity on that line?

22

a -- I guess flex --

When you have a line, do you see -- if

And if -- yes or no.

And if

if -- and

23

however you answer, if you can kind of give some

24

backup to your response.

25

MR. STARR:

I wouldn't want instant elasticity because
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1

that would tend to be a spur of the moment thing.

2

If someone's able to buy something cheaply and gain

3

the -- the will to move it foi their benefit, I

4

don't think that should be the case.
I think that over -- in

5

over a period of

6

time, it should be reviewed.

You know, I know that

7

in some discussion earlier would be -- the concept

8

of someplace that had had an urban growth boundary

9

that 20, 30 years later had lost some of its

10

relevance.

Well, the general plan will be updated

11

and reviewed every ten years and, you know, there

12

can be other revisions.
But I don't think it should be just movable;

13
14

but I do think that over time, things will change,

15

and there may be a need to move it this way or move

16

it that way or -- you know, or amend it as we get

17

better at it.
We're just learning.

18

I mean, we're -- this

19

is the first time we're having these discussions

20

here, and this is good.

21

ten years from now, we're all better at this, and we

22

can refine it, and we can do it better and make it

23

better.

And I hope that, you know,

24

And 20 years from now, we'll be great.

25

should be great at it, and we should be building and
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1

planning really great communities.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you.

4

Peter Martin.

5

as the Vice President.

6

MS. DENAIE:

Lucienne deNaie followed by

Lucienne representing Maui Tomorrow

Good afternoon, Chairman Nishiki and members

7

of the Council.

8

am speaking today as the Vice President of Maui

9

Tomorrow.

10

My name is Lucienne deNaie, and I

Nice to see you all.

It's been a while.

I -- I'd like to actually commend this

11

Council for getting this far with this bill.

12

I'm one of the people who's attended many, many

13

meetings, both when Councilmember Tavares was going

14

around listening to the public and then later on

15

when the Council was -- a previous Council was going

16

through its process of consideration and then most

17

recently when our Maui County Planning Commission

18

kept us up 'til 11 o'clock at night going over

19

paragraph by paragraph and I -- I noticed changing a

20

few things, the -- the

21

some of the comments that were made.

22

they

I

they did listen to

I would like to ask on behalf of Maui

23

Tomorrow that you continue your support of -- of

24

this process and come to a deliberation today to

25

move it forward.
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There was a great deal of discussion of this

2

from a wide range of the public during the different

3

hearings and scoping meetings that I attended.

4

And as well, this process was discussed

5

during the Focus MauiNui planning sessions, not the

6

individual sessions that were held in neighborhoods,

7

but I served on the coordinating board of Focus Maui

8

Nui, and that was a very interesting experience and

9

might be something that, you know, is worth

10
11

reflecting on.
Daniel and I, depending on which one of us

12

went, were the token environmentalists there, if I

13

could put that hat on.

14

from the business community, the educational

15

community, folks from our religious institutions

16

and, you know, a cross-section of the community.

Everybody else were people

17

And one of the things that the facilitators

18

of that process had to overcome among all of those

19

citizens, and most of them are people whose name

20

you'd recognize from the newspaper because they're

21

very, very active people in our community, is what's

22

the use of planning?

23

No one ever follows the plan.

You know, why should we give more input when

24

it never ends up being the kind of input that is

25

agreed upon?

And this is exactly why I think

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 08/12/03

77

1

Councilperson Tavares took this very seriously when

2

she went out and talked to the public and worked on

3

it on her own irrespective of the public meetings to

4

see where this Council could go to refine the

5

process that already existed.
And the general plan seemed a very, very good

6

7

place to start because I'm sure all of you are

8

familiar with our general plan.

9

document.

It's a vision.

It's a lovely

It has nothing practical

10

in it at all right now, other than a beautiful

11

vision.
Whereas this plan that we're being able --

12

we're being asked to embrace right now,

13

we're

14

Bill 84, gives very, very specific guidelines that

15

should be in the general plan.

16

It talks about cost of infrastructu+e, it

17

talks about action plans, it talks about

18

implementation schedules.

19

our existing general plan, and I think that, you

20

know, we have just grown up to the point on Maui

21

we're a bigger community, we are poised to become an

22

even larger community.

23

These things are not in

You know, I think that we can all realize

24

that things will change over the years, and we need

25

a different set of tools.

And I think -- I commend
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1

this Council for reaching out and trying to create a

2

different sense of -- sets of tools.

3

this bill is not perfect, but I think it's a very

4

good place to start.
We do need to revise.

5

And perhaps

We need to leave

6

ourselves a little wiggle room in whatever we do.

7

I -- I agree with some of our previous speakers

8

who've pointed out some flaws that can happen.

9

do need a little wiggle room.

10

We

But in general, we need to follow the mandate

11

that was issued 20 years ago to have a growth

12

management plan.

13

a growth management plan.

14

future,

15

our general plan, but we haven't agreed about how to

16

implement them and -- and what they should really

17

look like on a map.

18

Our general plan right now is not
It's a vision for our

and we all agree with the five objectives of

And I hear from the folks who've had, you

19

know,

20

already, it's going to be confusing.

21

understanding is, and I may be wrong on this because

22

I'm not a member of the Planning Department, but my

23

understanding is from hearing the presentations by

24

the Planning Department, is that the general plan

25

map is to knit together the maps that we already

justifiable concerns that we have so many maps
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have, rather than create another layer of confusion.

2

And I -- I feel that, you know, this is the

3

flag that we should hold up for our Planning

4

Department to salute because it's where we want to

5

end up.
So to just summarize here, everybody's been

6
7

pretty lengthy, and Chairman Nishiki's been very,

8

very tolerant, but I feel that land use categori€s

9

are important, and the maps will help set forth

10

these broad categories that can then be more

11

detailed in our community plan and guide our

12

infrastructure decisions.
There are other needed services that

13
14

sometimes really depend on knowing where things are

15

going to happen and at what timing and at what

16

level.

17

text of this community plan, it seems that -- or of

18

this community -- this bill to revise our community

19

planning process, it really seems that that is its

20

intent, is to give us some

21

time lines, financial planning, infrastructure

22

planning, and that is something that I think the

23

community does support.

24
25

And as I read the -- the, you know, proposed

-~

much more specific

And to tell you the truth, many of the
developers that testified about this plan at the
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Planning Commission supported it in -- in general.

2

-They had a problem with how the plan was amended,

3

you know, whether it was amended once every five

4

years, once every ten years, or, you know, a week

5

after it was approved.

6

I did notice that language has been amended

7

to make it a one-year process.l It was, you know,

8

ten years before.

9

maps made a number of people uncomfortable, but I

And the map, it seemed like the

10

think an equal number of people feel that maps would

11

be a useful tool and that we should give them a try.

12

They are used in other places.

I -- I would

13

concur with those who say one year is a quick

14

turnaround iime to try to amend things, especially

15

if four or five different projects were seeking

16

amendments over that one year, and it seems like

17

three years would be a more reasonable time.

18

But, you know, there might be a fall back

19

position that if something was urgently needed, that

20

an exception could be made by a vote of the Council

21

so that there was due deliberation and due process.

22

My personal experience in serving two years

23

on a regional planning commission in California in

24

working on a community plan was that we did a very

25

nice map on our community plan.
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1

things like affordable housing.

2

expensive area, coastal area.

It was a very

We had to get real creative.

3

Our ideas of

4

affordable housing were trailer parks.

5

land that could -- could accommodate trailer parks

6

so we could have affordable housing.

7

it intd our plan and then we were so disappointed

8

when

9

general overall specific knitting together of all

10

the

w~

We zoned

And we worked

went to the County level, there was no

co~unity

plans with the County infrastructure.

11

And so we incorporated our community and got

12

out of the County and made our ciwn city so we could

13

make some decent planning decisions.

14

say, I come through this experience with the desire

15

that

So I have to

!

I

m~re

specific -- more specific planning tools

!
i

16

are godd.when you start gaining considerable

17

populat!ion.

~nd I hope that you will go forward with the

18

I

wo~k

19

good

20

a few

21

forward.

22

CHAIR NISHIKII:

23

l~ttle

I

much.

you've already done.

If you need to make

tweaks, make them today and move it

Thank you.
Questions for Lucienne?

~eter

Thank you very

Martin followed by Ed Lindsey.

i
24
25

MR. MARTIN:

Good afternoon, Chairman Nishiki, and Council

Members.

My name is Peter Martin.

I'm speaking
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2

both as a landowner and as a citizen.
I think my -- my position is first,

I always

3

lecture myself and my children and my friends to try

4

to get the facts.

5

some landowners.

6

friends and among people involved in -- in land use,

7

which I've become involved in because of being a

8

landowner.

9

We've talked about this among
We've had some meetings among

My first question,

I don't know who to direct

10

it to, but I would love because -- to settle some

11

bets I have with Mr. Riley and a few other people, I

12

would love to have an example of a map.

13

There's been a lot of talk.

We -- we have

14

pretty strong arguments on what this map is.

15

Mr. Riley thinks that inside the map will be

16

delineated more than just urban growth.

17

I don't know.

I vision it just a circle or

18

try to -- I know many times these maps don't, but I

19

think they're going to try to match property lines,

20

but I'd love to see one.

21

I don't know if that's asking too much for a

22

sample of -- I'd love it to be Olowalu, which I'm

23

involved in, or Lahaina, which I understand, or Paia

24

near where I live, just to see what the urban area

25

would look like.

And I kind of understand what goes
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on inside there.

2

in there.

I think you can do all the zoning

Then the next area,

3

rural,

I'd really like to

4

see that maybe around Launiupoko or Olowalu.

Is

5

that going to be considered rural?

6

rural, would -- would you be able to do residential?

7

I don't think so, but then many times in rural,

8

there's a little community, like a little Makawao or

9

a few stores.

And inside

I -- I'd just like to see one of

10

those maps, an example, and then I could -- and then

11

I could maybe win my bet.

12

The next one I don't understand, and neither

13

do the landowners, is the other part.

14

I got a feeling Launiupoko is going to be an other,

15

but I'm not sure.

16

subdivision of agriculture in other?

17

Would you be able to do a

Because as I read, my second question -- so

18

that's just -- I don't know,

19

for an answer.

20

map?

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. MARTIN:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24
25

In the other,

I guess I should wait

Can I get a -- can we get a sample

You want an answer now?

Yeah.
You -- you can wait when we have our

discussion, Mr. Martin.
MR. MARTIN:

Okay.
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CHAIR NISHIKI:

If that's

2

MR. MARTIN:

okay.

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Your other question?

4

MR. MARTIN:

So that

The next one is on 2.80

it's page 2,

5

2.80B.020 on page 2, the bottom paragraph.

6

B.

7

of the County shall comply with the provisions of

8

the general plan.

9

provision, that one kind of bothers me, all

Now, this is not a change.

It says

It says all agencies

Notwithstanding any other

10

community plans, zoning ordinances, subdivision

11

ordinances, and administrative actions by County

12

agencies shall conform to the provisions of the

13

general plan.
And the provisions of the general plan my

14
15

brain tells me -- or this thing says includes the

16

community plan.

17

ordinances, this says in order for you to do a

18

subdivision, you would have to have everything not

19

be -- you would have to comply with the -- both the

20

zoning, the community plan, the general plan, and of

21

course it has to abide by State law.

22

it is.

23

So, for example, all subdivision

That's the way

And I'll go back to why that's problematic.

24

Also, administrative actions acts like a building

25

permit.

So it sounds like -- and I've asked this
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before, and there's been unusual interpretations or

2

difference so I think we should try to clean this

3

up.
Can you get a building permit if you're zoned

4

5

residential and your community plan park?

6

sure, but that -- and also it bothers me here.

7

What's going to happen to project district?

8

district doesn't fit in rural.

9

most project districts, like I'm thinking Kapalua or

10

I'm not

Project

So I got a feeling

something, are going to be in a rural boundary.
So I -- I don't know, you could say I'm

11
12

probably just bothering everybody, but I think these

13

are decent questions, and I -- I think if every

14

single person doesn't know the answer here, you

15

could say it's a bad question, or you could maybe go

16

well, maybe we ought to talk this through and see

17

what the unintended consequences of this are.

18

My third point is kind of a backwards point,

19

meaning I know the general plan is a future-looking

20

document, but what I wrote about in the Maui News

21

which, by the way, I struggled to write these

22

things.

It drives the whole family crazy.
But what -- what I -- what I see is the

23
24

conflict we keep having between zoning and community

25

plan.

And I think we should really let community--
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really let zoning dictate.
And -- and why?

2

And I argued this.

Number

3

one, your property taxes are paid on your zoning.

4

Number two, everybody knows their zoning.

5

people don't know their community plan.

A lot of

The community plap, when it's done, they

6

7

don't come and grab you and say listen, folks,

8

you're going to be community plan something.

9

nobody tells you.

I -- I've talked to people.

10

say you got to live under a rock not to know.

11

That's not true.

12

That,
You

People don't know many times when

their community.
So government,first the citizens have their

13
14

. meeting, which is fine, then the Planning Department

15

takes the community plan, and then the Council votes

16

on it.

17

between a man's -- a landowner zoning and his

18

communi ty plan.

19

Go fix it.

20

right.

21

And what do they do?

They create a conflict

And then they say tough-, landowner.

It's not right.

You know it's not

Jack Thompson said we should have some

22

principles.

I think that might have been because he

23

was a principal, but it also is a principle that if

24

you create a problem, you folks create a problem

25

with a landowner and make his land park and he's
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1

been residential for years, have the -- the strength

2

to go zone it that way, and that of course means buy

3

it instead of later in the papers and telling these

4

people in Montana Beach or Palauea that they're

5

these terrible people because they want to build on

6

their house

9
10
11

Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any questions for Peter?

thank you.
MR. LINDSEY:

Seeing none,

Ed Lindsey followed by Miranda Camp.

Aloha, Council Chair, and Council Members.

12

My name is Ed Lindsey.

13

keiki

14

passing Bill 84.

15

Fix that.

So I guess that's my -- my three items.

7

8

their lots.

0

ka aina.

I'm representing myself as a

And I'd like to speak in favor of

And I would like to talk to you about three

16

major things.

17

and flexibility, and 20th and 21st century.

18

One, plans and maps, synchronization

So let's talk about plans.

As most of you

19

may already know, there are lesson plans, maps;

20

flight plans, maps; house plans, maps; blueprint

21

plans, maps; subdivision plans, maps.

22

Now, wha't's wrong with a community map?

If

23

you take the word plans and maps out, then you have

24

only action without any plans.

25

20th century has been one of laissez-faire planning.

And the 21st -- the
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And we're seeing the results of it with pressures on

2

our cultural, natural, and human resources.

3

has

4

should we have a map or not?

This

this has brought us up to this point here,

And I would like to think yes, we better have

5
6

a map.

When you build a canoe, I'm most familiar

7

with, you think of a big picture.

8

vision of a canoe, in this case it was double-hull

9

canoe.

And then you build it.

You see a -- a

Then you go to the

10

small parts of the canoe that makes it work.

11

one of the important things about any kind of canoe

12

or native plans is flexibility.

13

And

If it's inflexible in the ocean, you break

14

apart, and you sink, and you die.

15

the land.

16

have to have flexibility, but the flexibility got

17

to -- has to -- has to be such that it doesn't sink

18

the entire entity.

19

That's the law of

Now, in the same way with the maps, you

There's got to be some flexibility.

It has

20

to be reasonable.

21

you know, we're -- we're all enemies, and we're all

22

friends.

23

together.

And the previous speaker up here,

But we can all get along, and we can work

.24

To me, the bottom line in any kind of

25

flexibility is go out to the community from day one
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1

and include the community.

2

about a community map.

3

community where if you are a developer -- and I can

4

understand the -- the caution about large

5

landowners.

6

the community, you get the community support.

7

After all, we talking

So funny, let's include the

If you are a developer, if you include

And we allover here represent the community.

8

So let's get back to community plans.

Now, w'i th

9

the -- with the problems between the three types,

10

the State and whatever tax plans and zoning, you

11

know, everything has to be just like stoplights.

12

They should be synchronized.

13

When you paddle in the canoe, everybody has

14

to be paddling together, in which case then we have

15

a better product, a better place, and an environment

16

where people don't have to sue each other to make

17

themselves known.

18

Lastly, the current planning that we have,

19

the Planning Department really did not plan Kihei.

20

It was a knee-jerk reaction.

21

process.

22

We followed the

The planners didn't have time to plan.

They

23

were overwhelmed with trying to process permits.

24

This is an opportunity to give everybody a chance to

25

plan so that we can move ahead in the 21st century
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1

in a decent manner where we can all respect each

2

other and our natural resources, our cultural

3

resources, and our people resources can flourish.

4

And I'd like to thank you for this

5

opportunity to giving me this opportunity to give my

6

views on this and mahalo.

7
8

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Mr. Lindsey.

Any questions?

Seeing none, Miranda Camp followed by Dick Mayer.
MS. CAMP:

Hello, my name is Miranda Camp, and I'm here

10

representing myself.

I'm a resident of Kihei, which

11

has been talked about a lot today.
I do enjoy living in Kihei, but many of my

12
13

neighbors and myself do discuss how much better

14

Kihei could be if it had been better planned.
Mr. Martin brought up some good points about

15

16

the community plans not going along with the zoning.

17

I think those -- those are really good points, and I

18

think that, you know, that needs to be taken care

19

of.

20

Also, Mr. Riley mentioned that Kihei was the

21

only planned community on the island so far; and if

22

we go ahead with this bill, we'll just have six or

23

seven more Kiheis.

24
25

But what he failed to mention is that this
bill didn't exist when Kihei was supposedly planned.
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And we're hoping that with this bill, that in the

2

future, we'll do a better job of planning our

3

communities.
Counci1member Kane expressed concern that

4
5

this bill needs more discussion, more work before

6

being passed.

7

this bill, I know it's been discussed a lot.

8

this point, it's never going to be a perfect bill.

I think no matter how much we discuss
Up to

There's no such thing as a perfect bill.

9
10

bill just needs to be flexible, like Mr. Lindsey

11

said, and I feel like this bill does have

12

flexibility for change.

A

13

There's no way you can set a law or a bill

14

today and.have any idea what's going to happen in

15

the future, and that's what amendments are for.

16

think maybe one year is a little too often, but at

17

least it's a start, and we do need to start

18

somewhere to make our communities better so I do

19

hope that this bill will be passed.

20
21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

I

Thank you.

Questions for Miranda?

Seeing

none, Dick Mayer followed by Ron Sturtz.
MR. MAYER:

Thank you, Mr. Nishiki, and Council Members.

23

My name is Dick Mayer.

24

with a few smaller items and then work my way up to

25

the more -- more substantive items.

I'd like to start -- start
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There -- there are several things in here

1

2

which seem out of place.

On page 15, for example,

3

there's an item talking about application fee right

4

in the middle of that page of otherwise blank items,

5

and it doesn't seem to be related to anything else

6

and should be clarified.

7

On page 16, there's a reference to public

8

hearings may be held in a district -- and may be

9

held, and I would urge you to put must be held, not

10

may.
There's a reference to associations as being

11
12

persons, but it's a little bit unclear.

13

example, a firm can be a person, but the association

14

is a little bit unclear, and I would like to make it

15

very explicit, that a community association, Kihei

16

Community Association, West Maui, whatever, would be

17

able to make a recommendation for their community as

18

to changes to the community plan in their area and

19

make that very explicit so we -- we're sure what

20

we're talking about is associations there.

21

For

For example, to -- would that include

22

something with the Farm Bureau which may be an

23

association of farmers?

24

that?

25

that explicitly clarified.

Would they be allowed to do

And I think it would be useful for us to have
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Many mentions have been made to the concept

1

2

of maps.

As far as I saw, and I didn't go through

3

it line by -- word by word, but I think the only

4

reference I saw in maps was on page 3 in here, and

5

I'd like to speak to that point.
I think it would be very useful to have maps

6
7

in the general plan, and I think the maps should

8

make -- it should help us all better understand the

9

conflicts that some others have mentioned.
This is not a fourth map.

10

This would be a

11

map so that we would finally once and for all be

12

able to bring together State land use districts,

13

community plan, and zoning onto a map.

14

systems and layers that they allow, we would be able

15

to put those things together to see where there are

16

conflicts and where there are problems.

17

Now with GIS

And I think it would finally allow us to see

18

this and to -- to -- to -- to get rid of the

19

conflicts in our planning process.

20

reason alone, I think a map would be useful.

21

And for that

The second reference is to the idea of urban

22

and rural growth boundaries.

23

said what we're going to have is urban, rural, and

24

other.

25

but rather what I see here is a reference to the

Other speakers have

I see nothing in this plan that says that,
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1

fact that a plan -- well, excuse me, a map, would be

2

in compliance, would help the general plan to

3

explain itself, and I think that would be a very

4

useful thing to have.

5

And let me indicate why I think a map would

6

be useful.

7

for the island of Maui, putting together its plan

8

and saying what we would like to have are six -- I'm

9

just picking that number out because that's how many

10
11

If you could all imagine a general plan

community plan districts we have.
We would like to have six urban areas, and

12

these are going to be the boundaries for those urban

13

areas, and these will be the boundaries for the

14

rural areas around it.

15

Then when the community plan group gets

16

together for that district, it would have the

17

guidance from the general plan as to how they should

18

go ahead and work so that within that district, if

19

for example we had a map, a line around Wailuku,

20

Kahului, urban area, they would say okay, within

21

that area, these are the areas that we think should

22

be commercial, these are the areas that should be

23

residential, whatever.

24
25

The general plan would not get that detailed,
but the community plan would implement the general
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1

plan guidelines as enunciated in the map.

2

why I think what we would then finally have is a --

3

is a real tool for all of us, including the Council,

4

to begin doing its planning.

5

That's

Because one of the things you as Council

6

members do is plan certain services.

7

put out budgets for the -- the Water Department and

8

the sewage collection and -- and fire stations and a

9

whole bunch of other parks, etc.

10

You have to

You would finally have the ability to say

11

okay, now we know where the urban areas are going to

12

be over the next 20 years, or however long we want

13

to make these general plan maps hold, and we would

14

know where we're going to put -- try to make a real

15

emphasis in developing our parks and our other

16

facilities and be able to -- to manage the budget

17

much more appropriately.

18

the purpose of these boundary lines would be.

19

And I think that's what

Now, as to what happens in the areas beyond

20

the urban and rural boundary lines, that is

21

something that would have to be clarified either in

22

the general plan or in the community plan, itself,

23

in the written document, for example would

24

subdivisions be allowed, or would they not be

25

allowed?
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Would any kind of development be allowed of

2

any sort?

That would be in the plan, itself, but

3

the map would at least define where the more

4

intensive uses would be for various types of

5

development and would give all of us, both the

6

residents, the -- the developers, the County Council

7

members, all of us the tool to understand what's

8

going to be happening in the future for our County.

9

With regard to time frame, there are several

10

mentions in here, both with the general plan and

11

with the community plan, a number of days, and I

12

have some problems with -- with a couple of these.

13

One thing, the advisory committees, both the

14

general plan and the community plan are given 180

15

days to do their job.

16

community plan last time is I think we had nine

17

months, 270 days, to do the job, and we just

18

squeaked in, in that period of time to get that job.

19

My experience with the

And we had hearings throughout the region,

20

and we had to have then our discussions, we had to

21

get technical reports.

22

to get together to discuss their region and to --

23

and to -- to mail the various things, he has to give

24

each of the -- the proponents for -- for various

25

project developers to make their stand, it was a

And for a group of citizens
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1

a task, and I think 180 days perhaps is too short.

2

And then it goes to the Planning Commission

3

which has the benefit of a trained staff, and they

4

can have public hearings, they can do all their

5

things.

6

they hold their final planning and public hearing,

7

then they have 180 days just for discussion

8

purposes.

9

No clock counting at all.

And then once

I would like that option to be available to

10

the advisory committees to be able to have hearings

11

and then have some time for discussion, but you've

12

condensed it all into one six-month period.

13

And then if the Planning Commission says

14

well, you know, our 180 days is starting to run out,

15

we're not quite ready, all they have to do is hold

16

another public hearing and then the clock runs again

17

for another 180 days.

18

And I think what we need to do is say from

19

the time a community advisory committee submits

20

something to the Planning Commission, the Planning

21

Commission should have X number of days, 270 days,

22

or a fixed number of days, not from the last public

23

hearing.

24

the amount of work that they'll be involved in and

25

then probably having multiple tasks to do.

And I think 270 days is appropriate, given
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And then it goes to the Council and then you

1

2

will have another year to act on it.

So we get a

3

very long time frame here from the time that the

4

we begin looking at -- even before the community

5

plan gets it, the Planning Director is to prepare

6

the -- his recommendations to the community advisory

7

committee.

8

four-year period here in the planning process.

So we're talking about a three or

Now, let me take that a step further.

9

One of

10

the things that's been discussed is that between the

11

acceptance of the community plans, the developer,

12

for example, or person, as it's defined here, will

13

be able to submit a suggested amendment to a

14

community plan.

15

That will then go to the Planning Commission,

16

it will then go to the Council, and we may talk

17

what, another two or three years before that gets

18

through because as it says right now, there's no

19

time limit as to when they hold -- the Planning

20

Commission hold its first public hearing on the last

21

·one.

22

So this is a very extensive period, and I

23

would like you to consider seriously do you really

24

want annual ability to submit plans -- amendments to

25

the community plans?
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My recommendation would be to do it every

2

five years.

3

every five years in here on the bottom of -- I think

4

it's on the bottom of page 5, that the Council will

5

be having infrastructure plans put together on the

6

bottom of page 5.

7

There's already a reference in here to

And so you already have that statement in

8

there, and I would urge you to make amendments to

9

the community plans every five years, and there's a

10

very important reason for that.

11

That allows for comprehensive review.

12

State Land Use Commission used to, and I'm not sure

13

if they still have it in their rules, said we would

14

like to review all the land recommendations for Maui

15

County every five years.

16

The

This would give them an opportunity to look

17

at the various components.

18

happened to come in first, which might not be a very

19

good idea, they get this and then that forecloses

20

perhaps another developer coming in six months later

21

because it's already been done or too much traffic

22

or whatever it is.

23

Why should the guy who

Wouldn't it be nice to have all the ideas for

24

West Maui come in together, you look them over and

25

say these are the three best ones, or these are the
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1

five best ones and then be able to do it on that

2

basis?

3

And that's why I think five-year reviews.
I think it will be tied up in planning

4

decisions forever at the Council level and the

5

Planning Commission, and they're only volunteers.

6

At least you get paid.

7

Not much, but you get paid.

Lastly, what we have here, we keep talking

8

about the word a general plan.

9

this document a general plan.

10

11

We do not have in
We have three

separate general plans, one for each island.
There's no general plan for Kahoolawe.

They

12

only get a community plan.

13

what their general plan should be.

14

prepares its general plan, it goes before you, you

15

adopt it, and you may adopt it two years before you

16

do the one for Maui island, but they will have then

17

a general plan.

18

No one is talking about
So Molokai

So we're really going to have three general

19

plans and then Molokai goes back, and they prepare a

20

community plan in addition.

21

shouldn't speak for the people of Molokai and Lanai,

22

but I -- I want to indicate this implication here.

23

My suggestion

I

They are going to (inaudible) on Molokai and

24

Lanai both the general plan and a community plan for

25

exactly the same area.

I think it would be wise to
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1

have one good comprehensive plan that ties the two

2

together for those two islands.

3

For the island of Maui, the suggestion had

4

been prepare six community plans, and the idea of

5

having a general plan for the island of Maui was to

6

tie and help tie together the various community

7

plans on this island, but I don't see why you're

8

doing that on Molokai.
They have a low population base to begin with

9
10

in terms of expertise to -- to put these plans

11

together, not in terms of talent but just in terms

12

of numbers of people, and then you're asking them to

13

go through the process twice.

14

And through your process, you're going to

15

have to go through the same process again as to

16

what's going on there.

17

development on those two islands, I think you're

18

you're probably going to ask for duplication.

19

thank you very much for your time.

20
21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And given the level of

Thank you, Dick.

I

Any questions for Dick?

Dain?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Mayer, thank you for your

23

extensive comments, and they're very helpful.

24

appreciate it.

25

CACs and the amount of time I think brings home a

I

And I think your experience with
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1

very strong point about timing and where we're going

2

to provide that time for the various groups.
And I think what you've made clear is if it

3

4

took you 270 days to just get under the wire, and

5

yet here we are with 180 days for you,

6

that's something significant that we should all pay

7

attention to so I appreciate that comment.

8

MR. MAYER:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think

Thank you.
The other comment I -- that I -- I

10

paid attention to because it was something I caught

11

as well and was going to be bringing it up in the

12

discussion was what you just talked about with

13

Molokai and Lanai being single district, although

14

their islands are single districts.

15

And so it almost seems -- and again,

I'm not

16

drawing a conclusion, but it just seems that we're

17

going to be dealing with some redundancies that I

18

think we can do without.

19

If we're trying to make things more

20

efficient, then why are we going through the same

21

thing twice, almost.

22

you know, accurate or not, and I'm sure other people

23

have their feelings about that, so are you

24

suggesting that where -- where for Molokai and

25

Lanai, and I know you're not speaking for those

And I don't know if that's,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808)

524-2090

INC.

PLU 08/12/03

103

1

people, but as a suggestion coming from you, what

2

would you suggest it being, more of one general plan

3

for the County of Maui and then the community plans,

4

that's where the comprehensive review takes place

5

for all -- for all the districts like we do?
In other words, it seems like that would

6

7
8
9

work.
MR. MAYER:

I -- I not get too far astray.
I would personally like to see a -- one

general plan incorporating Molokai, Lanai, and Maui

10

folks in a general plan for the County because in

11

that general plan, it would indicate priorities for

12

various facilities.

13

Should we put a new police station on these

14

islands?

15

indicating various things and

16

prioritization that will be guides from -- from

17

countywide.

18

Should -- should we

because it will be
and some

This general plan, as it is now with three

19

separate plans, does not integrate in any way or

20

make -- give you any guidance as to relative

21

importance of things on a countywide basis.

22

does it on an island-wide basis.

23

It only

So my suggestion would be to have a

24

countywide general plan and then Molokai and Lanai

25

would prepare their community plans just as they
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1

have done in the past which would take into account

2

the uniqueness of their islands and the -- and the

3

situation there because I just think it would -- I

4

think it would work that way, and it

5

probably reduce the burden on those islands, as well

6

as on the Council for decision-making.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

and it would

And just a final comment because I

8

think in this document, it -- it requests for a

9

number of things.

In the beginning, the -- when we

10

start off with the

11

here, implementation programs.

12

let's see where it starts

So it talks about the capital improvement

13

element, the financial element, the implementation

14

schedules, status reports, public participant

15

elements, socioeconomic forecast, etc.,

16

infrastructure, etc., etc.

17

All of these are interlinked.

In other

18

words, just the financial component alone we know,

19

and it's no knock to the island of Molokai as an

20

example, that they're getting more than what they

21

pay in.

22

And so obviously, there's a lot of money

23

that's being generated for the services that are

24

needed for the people.

25

generated here

a~e

A lot of moneys that are

used to help Molokai.
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1

MR. MAYER:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

Mm-hmm.
You know, to carry -- to help carry

them.

4

MR. MAYER:

Sure.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Sure.
So it's hard for us to have a general

6

plan that really would not take into account the

7

fact that they're not able to carry themselves

8

financially to provide all the services that they

9

need for that island.

10

And yet the way it's here, it's tied in to

11

where they're going to be separate, but we still

12

need all these things which are going to be

13

inconsistent with what the reality is, is that

14

they're all interrelated.

15

MR. MAYER:

Exactly.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So yeah, again, I -- I really

17

appreciate you bringing forward some of these points

18

that we need to look at, and -- and I want to thank

19

you for showing some appreciation for a legislative

20

process which allows us to have the discussion,

21

which we haven't had yet by the way, but we've been

22

able to hear what you and everybody else has said

23

and allows us to talk about all of these issues so

24

that we can craft something.

25

Just because it took two years doesn't mean
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1

we should give up right at the end and just push it

2

through because it took two years.

3

MR. MAYER:

Mm-hmm.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think we need to, you know like

5

anything else, in the movie Seabiscuit, I mean, he

6

pushed at the very end, and that's how he did it,

7

and we need to do the same thing to make it right.

8

MR. MAYER:

9

yet.

10

Don't go there because I didn't see the movie

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh.

It's all documented.

11

true story so it doesn't spoil anything.

12

Titanic.

13

anyway, thank you for your comments.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's a
It's like

You know what happens in the end so

Any more questions for Dick?

Charmaine,

15

go ahead.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

comments.

18

of the 270 days was taken out by prese'ntations by

19

landowners?

20

MR. MAYER:

Yeah, thank you, Dick, for your

In your experience on the CAC, how much

It -- we -- we were beginning to make

21

decisions as we

as we were still listening to

22

people speak so it was -- there wasn't overlap, but

23

I would say roughly -- I would say seven months

24

listening and two months acting is a rough

25

proportion.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. MAYER:

3

4

Okay.

I think that -- that's what -- what happened,

and -- and we
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

because I think the intent --

5

and I guess we'll do this in discussion.

The intent

6

of this new process is not that it's reactionary to

7

presentations by landowners.

8

for the community.

It was to have a plan

Then after the plan, as the plan is developed

9

10

and discussed, then landowners can come forward and

11

say well, I'm willing to do this or that and the

12

other thing.

13

is what I understand, and the ones that I've

14

participated in, in the last round where the -- you

15

know, it was a parade of developer after developer,

16

landowner after landowner saying what they wanted to

17

do with their property.

It's not driven the other way, which

18

And those that received the blessing of the

19

CAC, they got their little thing colored in yellow

20

or red or green or whatever it was.

21

MR. MAYER:

Right.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So I think this is an attempt to

23

change that whole approach to the process so that

24

the days may be realistic, given that you won't have

25

to sit there, or the CAC would not have to sit there
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and just listen to this one after the other kind

2

of --

3

MR. MAYER:

Mro-hmm.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I want to do this with my property

So, you know, if

and I think we heard

5

business.

6

in the community meetings, too, that the CAC's time

7

allotted for receiving information from landowners

8

took up the majority of the time of that days.

9

And I'm not sure, I got to check further in

10

here about extensions for the time as it exists in

11

here now.

12

opportunity -- or CAC's had an opportunity to ask

13

for extensions on the time, and I think Molokai

14

comes to mind that had a -- an extension, maybe a

15

very long one, but they -- they had really a lot

16

of -- a lot of meetings.

But I think in the past, we had an

But I don't think we've precluded that in

17
18

the -- in the legislation before us today, but I'll

19

double check with -- with the staff on that.

20

MR. MAYER:

Yeah.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. MAYER:

Yeah.

But thank you.

My -- just to add to -- a comment to

23

that, the -- the experience that we had was we

24

worked, as I said, roughly the last two months fine

25

tuning, getting the verbiage, getting the maps and
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everything finalized and whatever.

2

The problem we ran up -- ran into, and I'll

3

speak frank -- say frankly is when we finished the

4

whole thing, we never then really had a chance to go

5

back and look at the overall picture of what we had

6

done and the thoroughness with which we should have.

7

We approved this thing, we approved that one,

8

we recommended this, we had verbiage here.

9

didn't have the time because 270 days, we were told

10

We

this is the day you have to pass it in.
We did not have the chance to go back over

11

12

the whole thing and read the whole thing through and

13

see if it's all consistent and what's the net effect

14

of what we were doing.

15

And I just place a warning to groups.

16

There's nothing you can write legislative of that,

17

but I would hope that each group would be warned

18

okay, a month before -- really, the deadline should

19

be a month before, finish the thing, and then you

20

got the last month to go back over and fine tune it.

21

This is your time to go over the bill now.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. MAYER:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thanks.

Thank you all very much.
Dain?
Do you have an opinion on if Wailuku
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1

and Kahului as a district should be separated as it

2

is like for elected officials, it's a separate

3

MR. MAYER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

I have a strong opinion on that.

the Chair doesn't object to it, that request?

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

Can you share it with us, please, if

MR. MAYER:

I don't
Thank you.

-- stop.

Any comments?

No, thank you.

I -- I think I

-~

I suggested when -- when

11

Charmaine went around, gathered lots of input, and

12

-- and she took many of our recommendations, and I

13

applaud her for that, one of the recommendations was

14

that the community plan districts should reflect the

15

legislative residency areas.

16

I think, quite frankly, we have Molokai -- we

17

have -- if it's -- if necessary, make ten districts

18

with Kahoolawe.

19

plan for Kahoolawe, make ten, but I think Wailuku

20

and Kahului are -- although they're -- they're

21

obviously tied together, there's so much development

22

taking place and so many projects taking place that

23

if each of them could -- could deserve its own, and

24

that would reflect each of the community, each of

25

the residency districts for the Council members and

If you feel there's a need for a
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1

then people would know hey, Joe is my representative

2

fro~

3

in the district, and -- and he may be more involved

4

as a spokesperson for that community.

Kahului.

I expect him to know what's going on

Right now, it's Wailuku, Kahului.

5

That's

6

much more vague, and -- and I would think that that

7

would be something you would look at.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Thank you for your comments.

Any other questions?

Seeing none, thank

you, Dick.

11

MR. MAYER:

Thank you.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

MR. STURTZ:

Ron Sturtz followed by Phil Johnson.

Hello, Mr. Chair, and Members of the

14

Committee.

15

on my own behalf, although I'm drawing upon my

16

experience in a variety of organizations and

17

committees.

18

Nice to see you all.

Today I'm speaking

This whole process I think is reflective of

19

our maturing as a community.

20

we have been getting input for a couple of years now

21

on this particular bill, and (inaudible) all the

22

different aspects of the community, development

23

community, the Planning Department, environmental

24

community, and it -- it reflects already a great

25

deal of compromise, as -- as it is by the changes I

We're getting input --

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808)

524-2090

INC.

112

PLU 08/12/03

1

see appearing in

in today's document.

I hear concern up in -- in one specific

2
3

area -- several areas, actually, but with respect to

4

maps.

5

experience I've been having with the Pali to Puumana

6

Project to design the 8-mile corridor leading into

7

Lahaina, this is an interesting experience where

8

many of the developers who are speaking here today

9

and environmentalists and Planning Department have

And in looking at -- at some recent

10

gotten together to do hundred-year planning for what

11

it's going to look like on that side -- on the west

12

side of Maui.
Arid the first thing we called for were maps

13
14

so we could see how the highway would interrelate

15

with the landowners' properties, with the park

16

lands.

17

so far, each one the next generation of the one

18

before because when you look at a map, you can see

19

what's happening.

20

And -- and several maps have been presented

You can

you can say well, you know, I

21

like

22

where I should put my parcel.

23

do over here and over there.

24
25

I like the way that happens.

I -- I can see

I see what I should

We wouldn't begin to try and figure out a
complex problem without a map, and the developers,
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1

the environmentalists, the County, we all like maps

2

because we can see what's going on.

3

graphic, and it makes it easy to do planning.

4

makes it easier to do planning.

5

It's very
It

I'm not particularly scared about not knowing

6

what the general plan's going to look like.

7

the things that the County has done is hired someone

8

with a great deal of experience, who's done five

9

general plans before, and who knows what they look

One of

10

like who has also said in confidence

11

by the committee, I've never seen a community

12

plan -- I mean, pardon me, a general plan that

13

didn't have a map in it.

14

I mean, this is

this is what you do.

So

I -- I wouldn't begin to

15

I'm not worried.

16

want to put myself in his shoes and plan out all the

17

details of what it's going to look like.

18

This

(inaudible) and

I'd like to delegate to the Planning

19

Department, to the Planning Director the

20

responsibility to draw out the plans and then we'll

21

look at it, and we'll give our feedback, our input,

22

and we'll know later on.

23

We'll see as it develops.

But without the enabling legislation, you

24

can't do that.

25

comments made today, and perhaps we need to do some

So I've listened to some of the
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1

tweaking, but I think that you should move this out

2

of committee as soon as possible.
If you can't do it today,

3

I suggest that

4

rather than adjourning, you go into recess until

5

your next meeting so that you have the opportunity

6

to start fresh without -- I'm very much in favor of

7

public testimony, but you've got

you've got years

8

of public testimony on this, and

and you should

9

have the time you need to fine tune it, if it needs

10

more fine tuning, and

and bring it forward to

11

the -- to the Council as a whole and vote on it.

12

I've heard some concern that urban growth

13

boundaries creates inverse sprawl or -- or creates

14

shortages of land inventory.

15

the Planning Commission, and

16

capacities analysis done by the Planning Department

17

of -- of the Kihei area, of the south county area.

18

And one of the surprising aspects of it was

This morning I was at
and we had the

19

that the community plan is -- has -- has an

20

abundance of inventory planned out for the next 20

21

to 50 years and that there -- there's no shortage at

22

all.

23

The zoning has not kept up with it because

24

you zone it all out immediately.

25

built out so you do it in -- in steps.
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1

fact there's plenty of inventory within the proposed

2

urban growth boundaries, and it's not to create this

3

kind of problem.

4

So I don't know how that translates to other

5

parts of the island, but I know Kihei has had a lot

6

of population pressure.

7

there, it could well be the case other -- on other

8

places so I'm not overly concerned about -- about

9

that particular aspect.

10

And if that's the case

From my own personal experience also, I came

11

from the Bay area where 75 years ago, the park

12

districts created a ring of 54 parks around the San

13

Francisco Bay.

14

overlapped with the watershed areas to provide the

15

watershed for the -- the various communities.

16

It

And -- and within that area, it also

it had the effect of urban growth

17

boundaries.

18

green space exist and then the next community start.

19

And so it was de facto urban growth boundaries.

20

It's considered the jewel of the Bay area because

21

it -- it -- the fore -- our forefathers back 50, 75

22

years ago, had the foresight to create spaces

23

between your development areas.

24
25

The -- the city stops and then miles of

And I think we'd experience the same kind of
thing here if we do that now, if we preserve our
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if we direct where

1

agricultural boundaries, if we

2

our planning should go so that we start to shape our

3

future in a comprehensive manner.

4

And I think this bill goes a long way toward

5

accomplishing that so I'd like to encourage you

6

to -- as I say, if you need to do any tweaking, to

7

do that.

8

recess until you can complete it and then get it

9

back to the Council as a whole so we can bring it to

10
11

If you can't do it all this afternoon,

its second reading and -- and move forward.
I think it's a very valuable planning tool

12

overall, and I think it -- it -- it's -- the time is

13

right for it to be passed.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you very much.

Any questions for Mr. Sturtz?
Thank you.

Dain?

And Mr. Sturtz,

I

16

appreciate your comments on that inverse sprawl.

17

And I guess my

18

question would be if you set a line which would

19

limit the amount of property that's available for

20

development, over time, because obviously this is

21

long-term planning that we're talking about,

22

wouldn't over time you would almost expect an

23

acceleration of the consumption of that land for

24

for -- for holding to the point where you wouldn't

25

have any left?

my -- my curiosity and the
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1

MR. STURTZ:

I understand your question.

Let me give two

2

responses to that.

3

or responsible planning calls for aggregation of

4

your -- of your population centers for

5

infrastructure maximization and for transit

6

circumstances.

7

One is that I think intelligent

I think you want to encourage in-fill rather

8

than sprawl.

So I think as a planning tool, this is

9

a proper planning tool to do that.

10

The second part of my response is this.

11

We're talking about island-wide planning; and -- and

12

so far, we've been getting some congregated

13

development in certain key areas.

14

And one of the goals of -- of the general

15

plan will be, if I understand it correctly, to

16

create other population centers such as Olowalu,

17

perhaps, or Haliimaile or up in Maalaea to spread

18

out our population areas so that we -- we don't have

19

these large unending communities, but rather have a

20

-- an island of separate villages, separate

21

communities.

22

And I think that this will encourage the

23

development to go on in those other areas because

24

they'll be designated.

25

development community as to where the -- where the

It will give guidance to the
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island wants to have its development.

2

And so I think it's -- I think that one of

3

the challenges that's been facing our development

4

community is the lack of predictability.

5

put forward a plan, you have no idea, it could take

6

you several years to go through all these different

7

hearing levels, including the Council, and you could

8

end up having to go back and start over again

9

because you're not sure what you can do and where.

10

When you

So I think it's in everyone's interest to

11

have predictability in your planning process, and I

12

think that this -- this document is an

is an

13

excellent document in -- in channeling

our -- our

14

process for having predictability.

15

And -- and as I say, the

the end result I

16

suspect will be an island of -- of -- of -- with

17

various population centers with

18

ease and flow of lifestyle and quality of life so

19

I'm -- I'm encouraging you to -- to give this

20

document the -- the value that I think it's worth.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

with a greater

One final question.

Included in the

22

list that you made Maalaea, Olowalu, Haliimaile,

23

would you consider Waikapu in that list of being

24

separate and distinct from Wailuku?

25

MR. STURTZ:

I would.

It seems to be getting merged right
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1

now.

And whatever we can do to -- to create

2

separation I think would be beneficial.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MR. STURTZ:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Phil Johnson, American Institute of

7

Architects.

8

representing them or you're a member.

9

qualify your

10

MR. JOHNSON:

And I don't know, sir, if you're

-- yes, I will.

You can

Mr. Chair and Council

11

Members, my name is Phil Johnson.

12

the AlA, American Institute of Architects, and I'm

13

representing them here today to speak to you.

14

Unfortunately, we are

I am a member of

we have several

15

issues that we would like to address in a -- in both

16

written and have a better preparation.

17

The AlA here is a

is a organization of

18

independent architects.

19

they are small independent businessmen, and they

20

don't have a lot of time to spend on legislative

21

analysis.

22

It

for the most part,

So unfortunately, the subcommittee that is in

23

the process of working on Bill 84, the majority of

24

the members are on vacation right now so I don't

25

have -- I don't have substantive information to give
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to you.

2

However, in general, we are very much in
We like maps.

3

favor of Bill 84.

You know, coming

4

from an organization that likes to draw, you

5

could -- you could expect that.

6

like to see more clarity in some

7

specific areas, perhaps a hierarchy of these -- of

8

these maps.

However, we would
in some very

I think that the bill has so many good

9

10

points.

And as Councilman Kane has pointed out,

11

you're fine tuning it now.

12

very specific little areas that will -- or mayor

13

may not have great impact, and that's what may take

14

a little bit more time, and we're asking for that

15

time, whether it be in recess or be able to write to

16

you with specific language that we would like to see

17

incorporated into that; and unfortunately, I don't

18

have that in front of me right now.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. JOHNSON:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You're looking at these

Are you complete with your testimony?
That's about all I have to say for today.
Any questions?

Charmaine?

Yeah, I'm a little confused as to

23

why the AlA is so particularly interested in this

24

bill because normally, the AlA gets involved when

25

you've already got zoning, and you're doing a
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1

project in a already zoned area.

2

MR. JOHNSON:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

even came about?

5

MR. JOHNSON:

Well, I think -Could you share with me how this

Well, I believe the AlA, obviously when they

6

are designing a project, they -- they're intimately

7

working through the process, through the planning

8

process with a developer or an owner.

9

And I think one of our concerns is they'll

10

elect the hierarchy of maps.

11

has taken precedent.

12

most locations, zoning has the controlling -- is the

13

controlling element.

14

Traditionally, zoning

In most municipalities and

Does the -- does the general plan -- is it a

15

general plan, or is it a specific plan that's --

16

that is saying

17

hard and fast line?

18

--

you know, that you're drawing a

I think that is a very important element that

19

needs to be decided.

20

takes place here with you or takes place in the

21

in a -- in the general plan advisory group as to is

22

this a specific map, or is it a general map?

23

this a plan, or is this law?

24
25

That

--

that battle either

Is

And I know there are --there are equally
good points on both sides of that.

And -- and I
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1

think for clarity, for everyone's point, that needs

2

to be decided.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, thank you for your response

4

because I think in your response, you have

5

demonstrated to us that we do need some clarity in

6

what's going on here.

7

what the hierarchy of maps is, but maybe I'm the

8

only one who does.

I mean, I know in my mind

So, you know, I think it behooves us to get

9

10

more clarification so everyone understands.

11

guess what's really difficult is that, you know,

12

we're trying to change a system where people are

13

still fixated on that old system.

14

And I

And so where is it going to be different?

15

Maybe, you know, we have to make those points a lot

16

clearer so I -- I thank you for your participation

17

and for coming in.

18

from your organization.

19

MR. JOHNSON:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. GRANTHAM:

I look forward to other comments

As soon as we can.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Daniel Grantham followed by Chubby Vicens.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

My name is Daniel

23

Grantham, and good afternoon, Members.

24

a virtue.

25

capacity as Chair of the Sierra Club, and I just got

Patience is

I sent in some written comments as -- in
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'em in today to Council Services so you probably

2

don't have them in your binder, but you should get

3

them.
And I'm going to speak somewhat from that

4
5

frame of reference, but blame it on me.

6

it on the Sierra Club, say if I say something

7

ignorant.
So having said that, I'm -- I've been

8

9

Don't blame

listening to people with great interest here.

1--

10

I haven't had to sit here as long as you guys have

11

so I'm a little fresher probably; but when I came

12

in, Mr. Riley was speaking.
And the concept of having six or seven Kiheis

13
14

sprouting around the island was kind of interesting

15

to me.

16

that we're going to have the same number of houses

17

as we would have in six or seven Kiheis scattered

18

allover the place with no urban boundaries.

And I assume he's saying the alternative is

That's -- that's the conclusion I draw from

19
20

that statement.

And to my way of thinking, it would

21

be much better to be able to plan where

22

infrastructure is going to go and to do our building

23

there.

24

can actually say, you know, we can hook up the

25

sewers here, we can bring the water here.

It's going to be a lot cheaper.
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2

going to build it here.
It's lower cost all around.

It's going to be

3

easier for the developer to come in and say yeah, I

4

know I can build there.

5

This is -- this is going to work better.

6

This is

this is set up.

There's a thing that bothers me in zoning,

7

and that's when somebody gets a zoning upgrade, they

8

get a tremendous windfall profit.

9

says, you know, we need to change that, we -- we

Yet if the County

10

shouldn't have done that, we need to take that back,

11

suddenly, we're liable for millions of dollars.

12

Now, that doesn't strike me as fair and --

13

and even.

14

,figure out, but I think that's something that we

15

ought to, you know, think about; otherwise, we are

16

victims of the past, you know.

17

And it's a complex thing to probably

If some body decides to -- to, you know,

18

approve some change, from there on out, the -- the

19

kids, the grand kids, they are liable for whatever

20

consequences that has in the far future.

21

Granted, there will be changes.

Mr. Kane

22

asked Mr. Starr are -- won't your property increase

23

in value since, you know, it 'will be in -- within

24

urban growth boundaries?

25

And assuming that the -- that -- that urban
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1

growth boundaries are going to limit the amount of

2

land that can be developed, which I don't think is

3

necessarily so.

4

we're going to localize it now rather than saying,

5

you know, there's going to be growth anywhere.

I think it's just more of a --

But Mr. Starr, you know, acknowledged that

6
7

it's possible that his property will increase during

8

that, but I didn't hear any questions asked of any

9

of the other developers who have property that's not

10

within an urban area.
There was no question saying well, are you in

11
12

favor or against this bill because your property is

13

going to increase in value if you can use it outside

14

of the boundaries?
And I -- I think those kind of balance is

15
16

important.

17

one side, we need to ask it to both sides or to all

18

sides.

19

If we're going to ask the question to

I think that's -- that's fair.
I think there's beautiful vision in the plans

20

that we have, the -- both the community and the --

21

and the general plans.

The thing is how do we --

22

how do we make it fit?

How do we make it work?

23

clarity has come up here, maps have come up here.

24

25

I'm -- I'm a big fan of maps, too.
I've made maps.

You know,

And

I've --

I'd be lost without maps
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most of the time.

2

hope that the -- the County will consider having a

3

set of computer terminals downstairs or -- or, you

4

know, on one of the floors where a citizen can come

5

in and say -- sit down and see a GIS system that's

6

friendly to, you know, a computer based -- barely

7

literate computer person will even go out there and

8

they can look at layers, they can see exactly what

9

we have.

10

And I -- if -- if nothing else, I

I -- I -- you know, terminals -- computer

11

terminals aren't expensive.

12

the system.

13

the process of upgrading the GIS system, and it

14

would not be terribly difficult in principle to make

15

that -- a piece of that available to the public.

16

It's -- it's designing

And I -- I think that the County is in

Basically, we support the concept of having

17

firm, clear, solid plans.

18

benefit everybody, whether you're -- I think it's

19

just going to benefit everybody.

20

I think that's going to

It's going to make it good for the County,

21

it's going to make it good for the developer, it's

22

going to make it good for the -- the just average

23

person because we will know what is permitted, what

24

is recommended, what is -- you know, it's like

25

(inaudible), designing your garden, you know.
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You go well, I'm going to have my garden

1

2

here.

3

is going to go.

4

to sit down and make a -- a site plan.

5

I'm not going to have it where the driveway
And at -- at some point, we do need

And on -- on this scale, what we're making is

6

just a larger site plan.

And we can get very

7

detailed.

8

and everybody has, you know, a goat that can get

9

gored here, you know.

And yes, the devil can be in the details,

Not everybody, but a lot --

10

landowners have -- have great interest at stake, so

11

do -- so do parents, so do

12

police department, so does the fire department, so

13

does the water department.

14

you know, so does the

And once we get that together and working, we

15

can eliminate a tremendous amount of conflict, we

16

can certainly eliminate some lawsuits, and we can

17

actually make it easier for everybody to do what

18

they want, I think.

19

,And it will be clear to people.

Well, you

20

can't do that there, but you can do it over here,

21

and you can do it in a way that's going to work

22

better with everything else around it.

23

that's the vision.

24
25

That's--

I -- I think it's -- I find it really
exciting.

I think that we're on the verge here of
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making something -- moving into the 21st century,

2

you know, using technology, using our -- our wisdom

3

and

and knowledge to do this.
Finally, the last thing I would say is

4
5

there's -- there's been some concern about time

6

frame of revisiting, you know, community plan

7

changes.

8

of updating our plans here, and it's a very time

9

consuming thing.

You know, we have a pretty rough history

I think that it's something that we should

10
11

ask the Planning Commission, the Planning

12

Department, you know, what do you recommend in terms

13

of your workload?

You know, how -- how fast can you

14

proceed with this?

How often can you get community

15

plan amendments and deal with them in a fair and

16

proper manner?

17

I liked Mr. Mayer's comment about not taking,

18

you know, first corne, first serve, but taking, you

19

know, over a time frame,

20

'ern in as a lump saying yeah, out of all these

21

proposals, you know, we think, you know, this one,

22

this one, and this one should be given the highest

23

priority because they offer the most benefit to the

24

people.

25

you know, and -- and taking

That's a -- I think that's a great idea.
And I also really want to thank Charmaine for
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1

all the time, all the meetings she went out to the

2

public with.

3

Thank you for your -- for your interest and time.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And again, patience is a virtue.

Any questions for Daniel?

Seeing none,

5

thank you.

Is there anyone in the general public

6

that would like to speak?

7

last speaker that said he wanted to speak last, and

8

that's Chubby, for whatever reason.

Only because it was this

But I'm going to allow Chubby -- and I think

9
10

there's other speakers.

11

Chubby, you said last, but I'm listening to your

12

request.

13

commissioners here.

14
15
16
17
18
19

MS. MOIKEHA:

Amy Chang?

I don't know the reason,

I see we have some planning
Oh, I'm sorry.

Oh, I'm sorry.

Is somebody else

(inaudible)?
CHAIR NISHIKI:

You are both ladies so you guys can decide

who wants to go.
MS. MOIKEHA:

Thank you.

Sorry, I thought you were calling for last

call.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

MS. MOIKEHA:

That's all right.
My name is Susan Moikeha, and I -- I am

22

going to make comments in reference to my own

23

personal perspective on this bill, although I am a

24

planning commissioner of Maui County and have been

25

an important part, I feel, of bringing this to you
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2

today as a member of the Board.
First let me thank Charmaine Tavares who I

3

think had a vision in her committee that began back

4

in July 5th, 2001, and has not stopped and thank the

5

current Chair for following through with this --

6

this very

7

importan~

bill.

Her taking this out to the communities and

8

not just doing it once but doing it on several

9

occasions which I took the opportunity to be a part

10

of, was very important and very enlightening.

11

-- and that's really what this is all about, the

12

process of the public and how much public input they

13

will have in this whole entire process.

14

And

I have some personal feelings that this

15

process currently needs to be changed.

16

what I've reviewed in this document and have had the

17

opportunity to hear from the Planning Department and

18

their analysis,

19

support it.

20

And from

I'm in agreement with it, and I

There were many people that participated on

21

the Planning Commission level.

22

three meetings, I think four.

23

meeting and so we gave them the opportunity to

24

participate.

25

We had more than
One was a night

The biggest controversy that I -- I think I
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heard or noted was the map.

2

questions to one of the major landowners here is

3

have you ever had to amend the general plan map over

4

the years that you've been in this business?

5

said no.

6

In fact, one of my

And he

Well, what made the difference is this map

7

now talks about boundaries, district boundaries, and

8

that makes a lot of people nervous.

9

take it to the extreme, there'll be no development.

Some people

10

Some take it to the other side and say oh, we're

11

going to have all this open space, or -- or we're

12

only going to be conscious of the environment.

13.

Well, there has to be a compromise; and in

14

this bill, I see that happening.

15

the map.

16

many testify who were developers who said if you're

17

going to have a map, then at least give us the

18

opportunity to amend that map.

19

I -- I don't fear

I -- I think it's a good thing.

We had

And I saw that as a compromise from both

20

ends, and I think that's a good thing.

And -- and

21

we did listen to that, and we gave to this bill a

22

change, an amendment.

23

they could come back in and have an amendment -- an

24

opportunity to amend the map or to amend the general

25

plan map.

We supported amendment that
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I think one of the focuses here about the map

1

2

is that we have other maps in the community plan.

3

We have zoning, we have -- we even have a State

4

district boundary, we have the designation within

5

the community plans, and everybody wants to take

6

that map and put it on that level, and I don't see

7

it as that.
I see what this map will do is that it will

8

9

take it on a regional level, okay.

So you have

10

specific maps that deal with specific community

11

needs, but now we have a general plan process that

12

is supposed to take us from the general plan and

13

from that, we have the community plans that get more

14

specific into the needs of the community.

15

I

The general plan should be the driver, and it

16

is not right now.

17

to be the driver of our development and how we want

18

to see this island being developed in the future.

19

We had a great presentation today from the

20

Planning Department, Long Range, on what forecast

21

will be up into the year 2020.

22

15, 20 years, we have adequate, more than adequate

23

surplus of hotels in South Maui, development for

24

commercials is adequate, and -- and'surplus up into

25

the year 2020 residential, believe it or not.

We are allowing community plans

Over the next 5, 10,
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And this is designated lands.

1

2

zoned lands.

3

in the community plan.

4

what is the basis for the map?

This is what we've already

des~gnated

So we take -- someone asked

Well, you use these forecasts.

5

This is not

You -- you

6

take these document -- these analysis that we've

7

paid a great deal of money for and we should be

8

using.

9

that we need to know, we can forecast into the

And now that we're getting back the answers

10

future what we're going to need and where we're

11

going to need it.

12

And I see this general map not a conceptual.

13

We don't need to decide that now.

14

to be regulatory.

15

going to show us what we're going to build overall

16

regionally because there are so many things, such as

17

infrastructure, that cannot be cut off by the

18

boundaries of community.

19

the community, throughout the entire island and so

20

it's necessary to have that map.

21

We don't need it

We just need a map, a map that's

They interwind throughout

As I said, we gave -- we listened carefully

22

to those developers, and they said, you know, if --

23

if you're going to put a map in there, give us the

24

opportunity to amend the map.

25

I personally believe that if there's an error
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by the County, then the County should correct it.

2

That shouldn't be the fault of the applicant.

3

Other things that I wanted to briefly touch

4

on is, you know, there's so many other good things

5

in here.

6

developer can go in at the community update time,

7

the ten-year review, ask for redesignation, as it

8

happened in South Maui back in 1998.

9

For one thing, in the current process, any

Over 70 properties were redesignated.

More

10

than half of those never received CAC review.

11

Planning Commission on some of those parcels, the

12

Planning Department recommended the existing

13

designation use; and when it came to a vote at the

14

Council, it was changed.

15

The

And now what we're seeing in the Planning

16

Commission is spot zoning.

17

properties on Halama, on South Kihei Road that are

18

falling into that category, and that's what happens

19

when you're not planning.

20

And we've had several

I commend the committees both on the Council,

21

the Department of Planning, for supporting us

22

because it's a good thing.

23

notification when it comes to changing property

24

during designation, where you didn't have that

25

currently.

You now have

You do not have that currently.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

135

PLU 08/12/03

1

And so there is so many pluses to this.

2

Again, let me just say one more thing on the map.

3

You have to understand, we're not planning this

4

map -- I don't

5

forever.

6

in my understanding of it,

This is a ten-year review.

Every major land developer here plans at

7

least ten years in advance.

8

they're going to need and how far out they're going

9

to need it.

10

They should know what

All this map does, it gives us guidance and

11

direction as to where we're going to build.

12

to build, so where are we going to do it?

13

it smart.

14

The other point on the map, too,

We need
Let's do

is that

15

who's doing it?

16

Plan Advisory Committee.

17

everybody represented here will have a -- have a

18

view or a representative in that, whether it's the

19

landowner, large landowner, small landowner, or

20

whether it's the individual guy that just lives

21

there and doesn't bother anybody.

22

Well, it's going to be the General
It is the public.

It is

They will all have their input, and that's

23

what this process is all about to me.

24

there's so many things that you feel that need to be

25

ironed out and -- and directed, but this map thing,
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it's going to come to be.

And I think you have to

2

trust in the process of the public to be able to see

3

that come true.
You use parcel by parcel as a suggestion for

4
5

the map, you use these forecasts that we put out

6

there, we spent a lot of money on.

7

basis for creating these maps. And under the

8

direction of the Department of Planning who has the

9

expertise.

Those are the

I -- I truly

But those are my comments.

10

11

believe in this process.

12

and I hope that you will not deter looking at it

13

closely to pass it for other things that can be

14

addressed later.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I think it's a good thing,

Thank you.

Thank you, Susan.

Any questions from

16

Committee members?

17

the Chair, I -- I personally want to thank you for

18

coming.

19

Commission members, but I know that you probably

20

asked a lot of questions, and I think you gave us a

21

lot of answers that we may be seeking so --

22

MS. MOIKEHA:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. CHANG:

25

And -- and I -- and on behalf of

It's not many time when you see Planning

Thank you.

Aloha.

thank you.

Amy Chang?

I just wanted to add my voice and also

say thank you so much that the public is allowed to
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1

participate.

And I guess like a lot of times I come

2

down here, and one thing that has really -- always

3

still like a thorn in my mind still is -- and I

4

wonder if it had -- would have not been there had

5

something like this been in effect a lot earlier

6

is -- is Palauea.
Because -- like for instance, there's this

7
8

clause in here, the general plan and the community

9

plan shall be internally consistent with compatible

10

goals, objects, policies, implementing actions and

11

land use maps.
And I guess it just always irks me that -- it

12
13

still bothers me that Palauea was in the community

14

plan for 15 years, and then there was all this

15

energy to keep that beach for the community and

16

then -- and then I felt sorry for the landowners who

17

bought it.

18

I mean, I really do.

They're kind of innocent victims of this

19

confused process because I mean, that -- I don't

20

know, I guess they lived somewhere else, and they

21

don't know any of this stuff.

22

hula halaus want to go down there and do hiiwai and

23

that it's a sacred place for them.

24

meantime, they get all the brunt of this negative

25

steam.

They don't know that
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And I work right next to Palauea so I go down

2

there often.

3

just -- and what it has turned in to be is it's kind

4

of this place that you can go, but there's still

5

these homes that are being built and so you kind of

6

want to stay away from them but, you know,

7

park also, which I'm very grateful for, but I

8

really wonder if had something like this been in

9

place before, it would have saved a lot of money, a

And so now I go down there, and it's

it is a
just

10

lot of time,

11

had to go through, a lot of suffering kind of that

12

still seems to be going on.

13

I know a lot of energy that all of you

So it just seems like to knit together one

14

comprehensive plan, to have one map,

15

of those computer illiterate people that would love

16

to go down and press a button and see a map and feel

17

like oh, is this what's going on with Maui?

18

better go to the Big Island and buy property, or

19

or maybe there's some area for affordable housing

20

that's zoned or -- I don't know,

21

very obvious that a map is -- is a necessary tool,

22

one map to see like -- also,

23

like well, what proposals are already approved?

24

Like maybe there's already three proposals that are

25

already approved in one area and then they're making

I

I mean,

I'm one

Maybe I
~-

just -- it seems

I'm always curious,
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another proposal in another area.
I would actually always want to know that.

2

I

3

don't know,

I'm just guessing that that would be on

4

the map.

5

we've gotten this far, and I just hope that, you

6

know,

7

exploding, that you work on this, you know, kind of

8

expediently if you can't pass it today and, you

9

know, before it gets into too much like Honolulu and

anyway, thank you so much that

So just

just at the rate that Maui's kind of

10

is -- one more point is that

11

the tourism, you know, my -- my livelihood is that

12

tourists come here.

13

because I work in

We're number one.

Honolulu is not.

It's down.

And that's

14

because people don't want to come here for sprawl.

15

They want to -- I think they would much rather go to

16

a very vital Wailuku town where there's a lot of

17

life and happening and shops and then -- and then

18

pass through a really beautiful area that's open in

19

nature, versus just more and more houses.

20

I mean, that's kind of the disease of the

21

mainland, but that's why people come here for a

22

vacation, and that is our -- our number one economy.

23

So I think it's also -- and maybe it's some

24

protection of our economy to -- to have this plan,

25

and I thank you very, very much.
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3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Amy.

Any questions?

Seeing

none, Bernice?
MS. LU:

I'm Bernice Lu, membe+ of the Maui Planning

4

Commission.

5

can you stand to sit there and listen to all these

6

people talk?

7

People have often asked us whoa, how

But I think you guys win the prize.

And I wish I could be as articulate as my

8

fellow commissioner so if I'm halting here,

9

wanted to make two points.

I

I

10

The first time that we had the hearing on

11

Bill 84, Charmaine came down, and she was really

12

interested in how we would implement the plan.

13

it was really kind of funny to see the Maui News say

14

boy, the Planning Commission was -- we was so

15

confused.

16

And I have to admit,

And

I was one of the really

17

confused ones.

18

is -- she knows in her mind how this general plan

19

should work,

20

you're one of the very few who know how these maps

21

are supposed to work because as we were listening to

22

the presentation by the Department, I was feeling

23

like wow, this is really great.

24

great plan.

25

And hearing Charmaine say that she

I think it's really true that maybe

This is a really

And then along came the stream of developers
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who presented a different point of view, and I

2

thought oh, yeah, wow.

3

So on my own, I went on the web and just punched in

4

urban growth boundaries.

5

there were some pros and cons to it.

I didn't think about that.

And by golly, you know,

6

And this is why I really appreciate

7

Councilman Dain Kane's questioning because one of

8

the cons on this, there was -- there were these

9

three Ph.Ds who wrote a long dissertation about

10

maybe the downside of urban growth boundaries, and

11

that was exactly that prices go up.

12

And being in the real estate business where,

13

you know, our average price now is about $400,000,

14

I'm going whoa, you know, I think we need a little

15

bit of

16

here.

17

this plan needs a little bit more tweaking

And for that reason, some of the suggestions

18

that we have made in this plan is asking for some

19

more

20

that the developers say, well, where's -- what is

21

the plan going to look like?

22

in, or are you going to be out?

23

happen if you're out, you know?

24
25

some flexibility because one of the things

Are you going to be
What's going to

And one of this -- one of the points that
these Ph.Ds made was that yeah, you know, the prices
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are going to go up, and it has.

They were saying

2

that, you know, in these various jurisdictions,

3

prices have gone up.

4

I kind of think that prices will go up.

As

5

it is now, today we were given the presentation that

6

Kihei has enough designated single-family homes.

7

I'm thinking so why the heck are not the developers

8

developing it?

9

We have no $200,000 houses for people to buy.

Why are we having $400,000 houses?

So in that respect, develop -- Director Foley

10
11

said that he doesn't know exactly how the map will

12

look.

13

heard that maybe this map will be rigid.

14

I'm asking you folks today is to be a little bit

15

more flexible in the plan in this map in allowing at

16

least the bubble to shift this way or that way.

17

Maybe it will be like a bubble, and yet I've
So what

At least if a developer comes in to ask for

18

some development that at least is contiguous with

19

the urban areas, to please be a little bit more

20

flexible because we are embarking on a very new

21

concept -- well, for us, anyway, because a lot of us

22

have the old way of thinking of how development

23

happens.

24
25

So I ask for that flexibility at least until
you know how well this plan works.

Because I do
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feel that it -- without that flexibility, prices

2

will continue to rise.

3

business, I see it every day.

And being in the real estate

This is another reason that we have asked for

4

5

the -- any entity to come in to be able to make a

6

request for changes rather than just the

7

Councilperson and just the -- just the Director.
The other thing

8
9

-~

other point I wanted to

make was there is going to be a General Plan

10

Advisory Committee made out of appointed people from

11

you folks and from the Mayor, and people really need

12

to pay attention to what this advisory group decides

13

on their property.
I -- you know, it's supposed to be that we

14
15

have charettes and everybody come and, you know,

16

decide together.

17

we're about what, 25 of us in here?

18

paying attention.

19

But you look at this room, I mean,
People are not

And as Peter Martin earlier said, you must

20

have been living under a rock if you don't know what

21

was

22

I'm in the real estate business.

23

what was happening to my property when my property

24

was redesignated into something else.

25

what has been happening to your property.
I did not know

So, you know, there -- people -- my point
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1

here is people need to pay attention to what is

2

happening to their property.

3

of property, and I guess, you know, as Charmaine

4

says, the old way of thinking,

5

of thinking where you know what,

6

like to be able to subdivide my property for my

7

children, and I think there are a lot of people who

8

don't come to testify who have that kind of old way

9

of thinking.

I own a little piece

I have that old way
I'd like to

I'd

And I'm surely hoping that that will be

10
11

that is the kind of thing that will be allowed to

12

happen.

13

my children can stay here.

So I mean, I feel that this is the only way

So I ask for the flexibility on the general

14
15

plan at least until you know exactly where you're

16

going with it, and I ask that people pay attention

17

to what is happening with their property when this

18

group gets together to decide where what is going to

19

be designated.

Thank you.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

Bernice?

22

gentleman can come up now.

23

there is a written text here that you could follow,

24

probably, that he presented to us earlier.

25

MR. VICENS:

Thank you very much.
Seeing none.

Any questions for

I think, Chubby, you're the
And for Council members,

Good afternoon, Chairman Nishiki, members of
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the Planning and Land Use Committee.

2

was interesting.

3

so I

4

learned a very valuable lesson as far as I'm

5

concerned.

6

You know, it

I -- I asked to speak last today

could hear what was -- was being said, and I

I

-- I

think I

learned a lot today.

I

7

learned that we have differences of view, but I

8

think the goals are common.

9

you lose, I

would hope.

So it's not a if I win,

I would hope that everybody

10

comes out a winner in this process because it's the

11

idea of the glass being half empty or half full,

12

it's just a preset or a concept of

13

each -- each and everyone of you.

14

of -- of

I think that the Planning and Land Use

15

Committee, even when it was known as the Planning

16

Committee several years back, they have done an

17

extraordinary job.

18

And when was this sent down to the Planning

19

Commission in January on the -- after the 21st

20

meeting and your -- your letter in February, I

21

think

22

and

I think the Commission learned a lot.
I think all of us learned in that four-month

23

exercise as to what was fact,

24

wanted to go, how we're going to get there.

25

think the real people that did the work, and I

fiction, where we
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have to commend Charmaine initially for the hard

2

work and the tenacity that you guys have shown over

3

the last several years.

4

It's -- it's amazing.

And, you know, in my view, we've come down to

5

one single point, and I'd like to read it.

Bill 84

6

has been discussed for a very long period of time,

7

including two different committee chairs, Charmaine

8

Tavares and Wayne K. Nishiki.

9

discussion, the bill was transmitted to the Maui

After over a year of

10

Planning Commission on February 21st, 19 -- 2003,

11

for purpose of review and comment.

12

four months, four meetings were held; and on June

13

10th, 2003, a recommendation came forth resulting in

14

today's meeting.

During the next

15

The Planning Commission recommended under

16

Section 2.80B.050 that any person during July in

17

each calendar year can propose nondecennial

18

amendments to the general plan recognizing that any

19

member of this community who owns land, be it large

20

or small, has the right to amend a situation that

21

changed over the years due to personal or economic

22

positive or negative impact.

23

reason for it, to be able to do that.

24
25

That was the sole

And I -- I have to commend Mr. Foley for
going along with the -- with the commissioners to
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come up with some language that we have today.

2

implore you to follow that recommendation as you

3

pass out Bill 84 and its revised language.

4

We

The question of fixed or rigid maps versus

5

one that is conceptual in nature when defining rural

6

or urban growth in my mind remains an issue.

7

redundant layer of land use regulation is being

8

created by Maui County, Section 2.80B.20D(I) (6).

9

10

The Planning Department indicates that the present
.
language does not dictate rigid/regulatory maps but

11

allows the general plan CAC advisory group to make

12

such determinations.

13

made on specifically at the community CAC level

14

while conceptual setting map areas at the general

15

plan level?

16

A new

Why not have that decision

The permanency of rural and urban boundaries

17

should be the responsibility of the community CAC

18

specifically.

19

who live within that particular community plan

20

region the right to self-governance.

21

that they can and will make the right designations

22

for the right reasons.

Give the communities and the people

Have faith

23

Too many times individuals representing large

24

landowners or representing their own Ohana come away

25

from meetings such as this with a feeling that
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1

governmental bodies believe we cannot make our own

2

decision.

3

I have to tell you today was the exception,

4

and I commend all the members for that.

5

been extremely patient.

6

extraordinary job today.

7

this point.

8
9

You have

You have done an
I do not feel wanting at

Please don't send that message to us today,
which you haven't.

Let us be responsible and

10

accountable for our own destiny, vision, and dreams.

11

We accept that challenge.

12

maps conceptual.

13

Keep the general plan

I might add that -- in closing, that

14

recently, I've heard a couple words that -- that

15

truly represent what I believe Maui County is all

16

about because I'm not here today -- what I'm doing

17

today is not a right.

18

today a privilege.

19

I consider what I'm doing

You've allowed me the privilege to come

20

before you today and express my point of view, which

21

is the great American way.

22

it's the way that I've learned over the last 15

23

years what Maui's about.

24
25

And more importantly,

So I think it makes a difference on what you
guys do out here, how you attack the final -- the
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final document.

2

earlier when I opened my -- my first comments, this

3

is not about me winning and somebody losing.

4

is about this community, which I am a part of, which

5

I care for winning in the end.

6

thank you guys for

7

handling this, and I applaud your efforts.

8

you very much.

This

And I think -- and

for being absolutely great in
Thank

.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

9

10

And I would hope, like I -- I said

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Chubby.

Questions?

Seeing

11

none, thank you.

We have reached the final

12

testifiers.

Is there anyone out there that wishes

13

to testify?

Seeing none, it is 5 o'clock.

I don't know, and I didn't ask any of you

14
15

members.

16

and I don't feel comfortable in having any

17

discussion today, but I leave it up to you in

18

regards to having two members absent on a most

19

important document, and I don't know what

20

commitments any of you have so I'd like to hear from

21

you.

22

I see Riki's gone and Danny's on Molokai,

Mr. Carroll?

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you, Chair.

I do have a

23

commitment to that I am gonna be late for if we go

24

on much longer, but I think that one of the

25

testifier's said it well, that we've heard a lot of
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testimony, and they hope that we could recess this

2

meeting to some other date, and I was hoping that

3

perhaps you could call a short recess, work with

4

staff and the Chair of the Council and, uh, find a

5

date that we can recess this meeting to and, uh,

6

then finish up and hopefully we can reach some

7

conclusion.

8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

I don't really care to recess right now.

I think I -- I've got -- if you want to recess, is

10

any other members feel the same on rescheduling?

11

Charmaine?

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, thank you.
Yeah, I agree with Mr. Carroll.

We'll move in that direction, and I'll

14

I'll give you some dates that you can look at.

15

These are all regular scheduled meeting dates, okay.

16

September 2nd is when I promised you, Mr. Carroll,

17

um, to hear that noise bill in regards to animals

18

and fowls.

19

would be the next meeting date, September 2nd.

20

And so if you want to reconsider, that

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

I have a hard time with that,

21

Chair, because the last time we had to do that, I

22

called a large number of people and now I've called

23

them again --

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, fine.

25

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

-- so that would be difficult.
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2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I -- I accept that.

The next meeting date

would be September 16th.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair?

Go ahead, JoAnne.
Just point of -- point of

6

clarification, and that would be that we can't

7

really recess this meeting for that duration of

8

time.

9

time; otherwise, we'd have to repost.

It would have to be to a shorter period of
And staff can

10

correct me if I'm wrong, but I think that that is;

11

you know, our time frame that we're dealing with is

12

on, and I see Mr. Moto shaking his head.
I think it would be probably sometime next

13
14

week if we were gonna do anything or sometime this

15

week.

16

rules are for recess; otherwise, we actually have to

17

repost and then just have a brand new meeting at

18

which public testimony would take place again.

19

So perhaps you could ask Mr. Moto what the

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Well, that's not my problem because

20

I think people have exhausted themselves.

We

21

allowed them to speak more than three minutes,

22

and -- and I think they understand.

23

So the Chair is not about to recess.

24

it's about Mr. Hokama and Mr. Mateo not being here

25

and not knowing their schedule, and that's the
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reason why I'd just rather reschedule for September

2

the 16th.

Any comments?

Charmaine, go ahead.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

with you.

7

That'll be fine.

8

a couple of things we need to look at, and I think

9

this gives us the time, the department, as well as

Okay.

No, you answered the question.
Michael?
Yeah, thank you, Chair.

I concur

I can support you on September 16th.
As you heard today, there's still

10

staff to address any concerns and some other

11

concerns from

12

16th date.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

t~e

members prior to the September

So I can concur with September 16th.
And I would hope, and I will contact

14

Mr. Hokama and Mr. Mateo, if at all possible that

15

you leave yourself open to at least 6 o'clock that

16

evening and not schedule anything for the 16th

17

because of, you know, the time and, you know, not

18

knowing.

19

But I think if we're going to schedule it on

20

the 16th, then I would ask that you try to keep your

21

calendars clear for that date.

22

Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Is there a problem?

I concur with your date as far

24

as the meeting.

25

the Planning Director.

I -- I just have one question to
One of the testifiers
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indicated that, you know, how this map would look

2

like?

3

some copies of that map or an idea how it's gonna

4

look like.

5

MR.

FOLEY:

Maybe at the time, you could provide us with

Mr. Chairman, I was going to ask permission to

6

make a brief clarification on that exact point at

7

this time because there -- three of the people in

8

the audience describe the map the way I have it in

9

mind, and they're still here.

So I wanted to

10

compliment them on paying close attention at

11

numerous previous meetings when we discussed this

12

issue.

13

First of all, the map doesn't exist so -- and

14

the map will be prepared by a combination of the

15

staff, the advisory committee, the planning

16

commissions, and the Council, but the best

17

description of the map was made by Dick Mayer,

18

Lucienne, and Susan Moikeha.

19

the community plan maps.

20

It's a compilation of

That's the map we'll start with.

That's the

21

map that's -- that shows the future development

22

areas for the next 20 years.

23

the Planning Commission this morning.

24

community plan map has enough commercial and

25

residential, industrial land designated for 20

We illustrated that to
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years.
So whoever did that community plan four years

2
3

ago came pretty close to accurately predicting how

4

much land was necessary.

5

briefest way for me to describe what I envision that

6

map to look like is that it would be the boundaries

7

on the current community plans.
It wouldn't be as detailed as the community

8
9

But the -- the easiest,

plan maps are.

It would show existing versus future

10

development for those community plans because we

11

don't need to be redundant with the community plan

12

detail.

13

And when you reconvene on the 16th, I'll

14

describe the hierarchy of -- of maps, which I've

15

done before, before this board and also the Council

16

-- uh, the Planning Commission, which is the land

17

use commission map, the general plan map, the

18

community plan map, and the zoning map, they all

19

have different functions, and they're all -- they

20

all look differently.

21

And it's -- we can show you some examples of

22

general plan maps.

23

Commission in a PowerPoint presentation, we can show

24

'em to the Council, we can bring some of 'em to the

25

meeting if you'd like.

We showed them to the Planning
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1

But I wanna make sure people understand that

2

nobody knows exactly what this map is going to look

3

like, and that's why we didn't want to use the word

4

conceptual or the word detailed or the world -- word

5

site specific.

We want to have some flexibility.

But the best way to understand it is that in

6

7

general, it's a combination of the community plan

8

maps.

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

And -- and the

10

other question that I have is in regards to those

11

maps.

12

zoning, uh, on the community plan map and in regards

13

to the zoning map, uh, I understand that the zoning

14

map will take precedence.

15

MR. FOLEY:

When there is a conflict between the -- the

The -- the conflict that should be eliminated

16

is between the general plan map and the community

17

plan map.

18

those two maps, and this bill says that.

19

There shouldn't be any conflict between

However, there -- there will be conflicts

20

between the zoning map and the community plan maps,

21

and there should be.

22

that the zoning is immediate, the community plan map

23

is for 20 years.

And the reason for that is

24

So it's a phasing, the -- the zoning map that

25

we have now is the -- the development that can occur
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1

at this time very expeditiously.

The -- the

2

designations on the community plan are there for 10,

3

15, 20 years in the future, and we gradually zone

4

property in conformance with those, with that

5

community plan map.
And the same thing will be true of the

6
7

boundary.

The boundary on the community plan map

8

and the boundary on the general plan map should be

9

in -- in conformance.

It's gonna take a little work

10

to get 'em there because there's nine of 'em, but

11

the community plan maps and the general plan map

12

should be in conformance, and it says that in Bill

13

84.

14

It does not say and should not say that the

15

zoning map and the community plan map will be in

16

conformance.

17

have two different reasons, just like there are

18

house plans, and there are business plans.

19

don't resemble one another.

20

that in a lot more detail in September.

Those are two different maps, they

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

MR. FOLEY:

They

But I -- I'll go into

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Any other questions -do we all get a vacation until September

24

16th?

25

COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

Laughter.
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1

MR. FOLEY:

I gue s s not.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

one.

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

7

time.

No, we got a -- we got an animal noise

Roosters.
Yeah.

That we gonna go probably a long

But anyway, any other questions?

. forget now, we're going to adjourn this meeting and

8

post for the new meeting, okay.

9

public testimony.

10

Don't

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So we will accept

Mr. Kane, go ahead.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Because

11

you're gonna do that, are you, as the Chair, going

12

to consider providing some time frames for public

13

testimony so that we can get into the -- the

14

discussion and the substance of -- of tweaking it,

15

whatever tweaking is gonna take place before, and I

16

say before we pass out Bill 84?

17
18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll just go according to how we -- we

move, and -- and that's all I can promise

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

-- but there will be public testimony.
So you won't set any time frames on

the testimony so --

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

So in other words --

No.
-- if people come in like today and

we go 'til 10 after 5:00 just on public testimony
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without any opportunity for us to do the work, then

2

you're saying that we have time until 6 o'clock,

3

from 5:10 to 6 o'clock, so you're telling us that

4

we're gonna have 50 minutes to make the decision and

5

move?

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, I don't -- I don't really have --

7

I'm not a fortune teller, Dain, and I can't answer

8

that question that you have, but I'm just saying

9

that i t ' l l be posted as another meeting.

10

accept public testimony.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

We will

adjourned.

Okay.

Thank you.
Any other questions?

Meeting

(Gavel.)

14
15

ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

16
17

ADJOURNED:

5:10 p.m.

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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